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JPRS-SEA-86-200 
12 November 1986 

LAO LEADERS CONDOLE DEATH OF MOZAMBIQUE PRESIDENT 

BK231447 Vientiane Domestic Service in Lao 0000 GMT 23 Oct 86 

[Message of condolences from Kaysone Phomvihan, general secretary of the LPRP 

Central Committee and chairman of the LPDR Council of Ministers, and Comrade 
Souphanouvong, president of state and chairman of the SPC of the LPDR, to the 
Frelimo Party Central Committee, the Standing Commission of the Mozambique 
Feople's Assembly, and the Government of the People's Republic of Mozambique, 
on the death of Samora Machel--date not given) 

{Text] Respected Comrades: The LPRP Central Committee, the SPC, anc the LPDR 
Council of Ministers have learned with deep grief of the death of Comrade 

Samora Machel, chairman of the Frelimo Party and president of the People's 
Khepublic of Mozambique, and a number of high-ranking cadres of Mozambique in 
a plane crash whose detailed cause has not yet been established. 

Comrade Samora Machel was a staunch and gallant revolutionary, respected and 
beloved leader of the Mozambique people, and a world-renowned politician. His 
passing away is a great loss to the party, government, and people of Mozambique 
and to the struggle movements of nations for peace, national independence, and 
social progress. 

In this prevailing sorrowful atmosphere, we would like to express our deep 
sorrow and to share this profoutd grief with the Frelimo Party, the covernment, 
and the fraternal people of Mozambique, and the bereaved families. 

1/9274 
CSO: 426/16 
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PASASON ARTICLE ON NEW ECONOMIC CULDANCE ZONT 

BK12\128 Vientiane Domestic Service in Lao 0430 GMT 29 Sep 86 

[Feature article: “New Economic Guidance Zone of Savannakhet Province’ 
published in PASASON--no date given) 

[Text] Based on the growth and development of work, population, and land, 
and based on the true situation in Savannakhet Province, implementing the 
provincial Resolution on the Direct Establishment of Cuidance Zones, No 76 
dated 21 August 1986, on 1 September the party and administrative committees 
of Savannakhet Province held a ceremony to officially declare eight cantons 
in Champhon District and one canton in Thapangthong District as parts of the 

province's guidance zone, 

In this guidance zone there are a total of nine cantons--(Sonp Neak), (Nong 

Pham), Beung Sang, (Muang Fong), Kabao, (Long Soul), (Nong Nam), and (Lam 
Ngai). This zone is a cradel of rice and fish. It is abundant in plain 
areas, labor, scenic landscapes, and fine climate all year round. The people 
have kad the traditions of industry and courage in their unyielding struggle 
against enemies. 

The guidance zone borders Atsephangthong District in the north, Songkhon and 
Thapangthong Districts in the south, Phin District in the east, and Champhon 
District in the west. Then nine cantons which are parts of the new economic 
guidance zone are composed of 92 villages inhabited by 27,437 people, 5,5°9 
hectares of rice fields, 17,898 buffalo, 17,279 oxen, 12,339 pips, and 
thousands of poultry. This zone has under its jurisdiction 42 agricultural 
cooperative units with cooperative members totalling 56.69 percent of the 
whole population in the zone working on 67.21 percent of all rice fields here. 

Before this year's main farming season the local administration organized six 
management and pianning courses for the board of directors and the agricultural 

cooperative control committee, The courses were attended by 205 persons. 
Cooperetive members have organized and guided each other to spread 5,512 tons 
of animal manure on rice fields and built and repaired 26,980 meters of dikes 

around paddyfields t» contain water, Regarding irrigation, there are now three 
small permanent dams and three temporary ones. Some 24 others are being built 

in 1986, 

rl 



Regarding, cultivation work, in addition to growing rice, the cooperative 

members have planted corn on more than 6 hectares, potatoes on 1.5 hectare, 
peanuts on 1.5 hectare, cotton on 1 hectare, 1,270 coconut trees, and 6,670 

mango trees. banana trees, sugar cane, and other fruit trees have been 

planted too, 

The comrade who is responsible for the guidance zone told our correspondent 

that in addition to carrying out national defense and public security work 

and the task of consolidating the administration and enabling the dictator- 
ship of the proletariat at each level to guide and lead its work, another main 

task is to tend the main rice crop by clearing grass from rice fields, spread- 
ing fertilizer, building dikes around rice fields, maintaining water levels in 

the rice fields, and making the paddyfields green and to fulfill the expected 
target of 2.8 metric tons per hectare. This wil] !°ad the people of all ethnic 
minorities in the new economic guidance zone to enjoy a better iife gradually. 

(9274 
CSO: 4206/16 



OLD, NEW ECONOMIC MECHANISMs DISCUSSED 

BK191054 Vientiane Domestic Service in Lec 1030 GMT 9 Oct 86 

[Feature on “Knewledge Abc it New Mechanism” entitled: “Bureaucratic and State- 
Financing Mechanisms Obstruct Our Advance~ent” | 

[Text] Respected listeners, as the transformation and building of a new 
economic management mechanism is one of this year's tasks, the party and 
state have thus issued many resolutions, orders, and repulations clearly 
explaining the task, Many training courses have been organized for leading 
cadres, key cadres, and management cadres in charge of various economic units. 
As a result, our cadres, workers, and people have clearly perceived and under- 
stood the need to do away with the bureaucratic and state-financine mechanism 

and are determined to turn toward the new economic management mechanisn., 
Nevertheless, some matters remain unclear and some bad clements are trying to 
distort then, 

Therefore, to enable everyone to further understand and singlemindedly imple- 
ment the new mechanism, we would like to present some basic ontents of the 
transformation and building of the new economic manapement mechanism being 
carried out by various economic units, The following is a feature on knowledge 
about the new mechanism under the title: “Bureaucratic and State-Financing 
Mechanisms Obstruct Our Advancement.” 

The party and state and our people are trying their best to splendidly fulfill 
three main tasks this year--to prepare for the Fourth LPRP Congress, improve 
and rebuild organizational apparatuses, and transform and build the new econ~- 
omic management mecha*ism, Everyone should be able to understand the adverse 
effects of the old mecaxnisms, clearly distinguish the old from the new mech- 
anism, and grasp the sew mechanism--an important issue of today. 

As everyone knows, implementing the resolutions of the Third Party Congress 
and various resolutions of the party Central Committee over the past 10 years, 
particularly the first 5-year state plan ending in 1985, the economic situation 
in our country has positively changed, and some outstanding examples on manage- 
ment organizing have emerged. Yet, weaknesses and shortcomings in many re- 
spects remain to be resolved. For example, the tempo of production development 
is still slow; work efficiency remains low; hidden agricultural, forestry, and 
industrial potentials have not been exploited and utilized; investment in build- 
ing material and technical bases has been faced with considerable difficulties 



in the past 10 years; economic productivity remains low; losses are incurred 
in various sectors; the direction of the state and people working jointly has 
not been effectively implemented; some enterprises remain inoperative so far; 
economic relations and socialist production are developing slowly; various 

economic sectors have not yet been broadly utilized in business and proauc- 

tion; and the socialist economy has not yet assumed the leading role. 

In addition, to restrict and transform the nonsocialist economic sectors, 

the party's guideline on the restriction and transformation has not been 
positively implemented; and various economic sectors which are beneficial 
to the state and people have not yet been utilized, Some localities have 
imposed restrictions on private trade, thus delaying the development of trade 
activities and affecting society's life. Relations among all-people, collec- 
tive, and private ownerships remain in a state of imbalance. Only one-sided 
production relation is implemented while production forces have not been 
built. Production tools are not proportionate with production forces. 
Meanwhile, the circvlation and distribution activitics have not yet been 
effectively carried out, It is still difficult to obtain :ice for consumption 
while production output is increasing. More difficuities are encountered by 
those living in mountainous and remote areas, for example, in the educational 
and cultural spheres and in daily living. Financial, trade, export, and im- 

pott activities have not yet been effectively carried out: the production of 

primary material for sale as secondary foods has not been broadly implemented; 
budget and cash are not balanced; and marketing management is not effective 
yet. As a result, our cadres, combatants, workers, and people in some creas 
have encountered many difficulties, ani negative aspects have thus emerged, 

The above situation is caused by both objective and subjective difficulties. 

Another main cause is our low level of economic management. What is most 

dangerous is that we continued to maintai:: and carry out the old management 
methods and mechanism of centralized, buresucratic, and state-ftinancing types. 
Ir short, this is the bureaucratic and state-financing mechanism, 

(9274 
CSO: 4206/16 
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LAOS 

BACKGROUND, DEVELOPMENT OF NEW CONSTITUTION DESCRIBED 

Hanoi LUAT HOC in Vietnamese No 4 Oct-Dec 86 pp 55-60 

[Article by Dam Van Hieu: "On the Development of a New Constitution for the 
Lao People's Democratic Republic”) 

(Excerpt) I. The August Uprising and the 1945 Constitution 

The 1945 constitution has a foreword and 41 articles. The foreword criticized 
the king's attitude of agreeing to return the Kingdom of Luang Prabang to 
French control. It regarded this as going against the wishes of the people, 
who wanted their country to be totally independent. At the same time, it 
declared that Laos was being transformed from a colony into an independent 

democracy. Another notable advance was that the foreword affirmed that this 
constitution was the highest law of the land. Everyone, from the king to 

common citizens, had to obey this constitution. No one could violate it. 

The foreword pointed out that this constitution was formulated with the sole 

aim of satisfying the requirements of the historical stage at that moment and 
that it was not some permanent entity. Thus, later on, if it was felt that 
some article was not in accord with the country's needs, the constitution 
could be changed. The contents of the constitution are very concise. It 
mentions only a few important problems and does not go deeply into those 
problems. 

The first problem mentioned by the constitution was the territorial problem. 
Laos has as area of 237,000 square km (it is about the size of England and 
three-fifths the size of Japan). It is about 1,000 km long calculated from the 
northernmost point in Gnot Ou to the southernmost point in Li Phi. In the 
history of Laos, there were periods when Laos was divided. That made it easy 

for outside enemies to invade and occupy the country. For example, around the 

beginning of the 18th Century, Laos was divided into the kingdoms of Luang 
Prabang, Lan Sang, Vientiane, and Champassak. In the end, the feudal Siamese 
invaded and gained domination. Laos became a colony of France in 1893. Using 
the traditional policy of "divide and rule," the French colonialists divided 
Laos into several regions having different administrative systems. They 
divided Laos into upper Laos and lower Laos. Luang Prabang was made the 
capital of upper Laos, and Muong Khong was made the capital of lower Laos. 
Besides these two regions, they also set aside a zone known as the "Kingdom of 



Luang Prabang" to be administered by the king. But they installed a French 
"resident superior" to “inspect and guide” things. In reality, it was this 

French official who wielded real power. 

From the above historical experiences, Article 1 of Laos’ 1945 constitution 
stated that "Laos is a unified country, and no one may partition it.” Article 

2 lists the provinces of Laos. These stipulations, which were necessary and 

correct, were aimed at forestalling any possible plot by the imperialists, 
particularly the French colonialists, who were then returning with the 

expectation of reoccupying Laos, to divide the country. 

The second problem discussed by this constitution was the matter of the king. 
At that time, Laos was a kingdom. Even though it criticized the king as 
mentioned above, the constitution stated that the king was the leader of the 
country (Article 4) and that he had the tasks and powers of a nead of state. 
For example, he had the power to convene a meeting of the National Assembly at 
any time (Article 24), to declare martial law (Article 35), to declare war and 
Sign treaties with other countries (Article 36) and to grant amnesty (Article 
37). Laos had been a kingdom for generations. With the conditions and balance 
of class power then existing, it was essential to declare the above in order 
to assemble the forces and forge struggle solidarity among the various classes 
in order to protect national independence, which had been won just recently, 

and resist the French colonialists, who were eager to restore their rule over 

Laos. However, the point that should be noted here is that this constitution 
contained many stipulations aimed at limiting the powers of the king. Article 
4 stated that “sovereignty derives from the Lao people." In using his powers, 
the king had to adhere to the constitution. In promulgating laws, the king had 
to follow the guidelines of the National Assembly and receive the approval of 
the National Assembly (Article 5). The king had to use his legal powers 
through the Council of Ministers and his judicial powers through the courts 
(articles 6 and 7). Royal edicts had to be in accord with the laws (Article 
38). Royal edicts were not effective until signed by a minister (Article 10). 

The third problem discussed in the constitution was the rights and obligations 
of Lao citizens. This was a major advance for the people of Laos. Living under 
the yoke of French colonialism for more than 50 years, the Lao people were 
exploited and oppressed by the colonialists and did not enjoy any rights. They 

had to serve as civilian laborers and military conscripts and had to pay 
exorbitant taxes to support those who were exploiting and oppressing them. Now 
that the country was independent, the Lao people enjoyed the rights of 
citizens and had to fvlfill their obligations as citizens. The constitution 
recognized all Lao as equai before the law (Article 11). All "are to enjoy 
complete freedom of religious belief. They are completely free with respect to 
person, property, occupation, speech, propaganda, and education, and they are 

free to hold public meetings, form groups, and make complaints" (Article 12). 
Along with enjoying the above rights, Lao citizens were obligated to respect 
the laws, defend the fatherland, help government officials, and pay taxes 
(Article 13). 

Finally, there was the problem of organizing the state administration. As 
mentioned above, the constitution stated that "power derives from the Lao 
people.” But that power was divided into three parts based on the bourgeois 



theory of the separation of powers: legislative power, executive power, and 

judicial power. Nominally, the king enjoyed ali these powers. But in 

exercising these powers, he had to go through the three organizations set up 

by the constitution: the National Assembly, the Council of Ministers, and the 

courts. However, a point worth noting is that in most bourgeois parliaments, 

the Senate is often used to monitor and limit the activities of the House of 

Representatives. The National Assembly elected a Counci! of Ministers. "In 

administering the country, the Council of Ministers must discharge its duties 

in a way that is worthy of the confidence of the National Assembly" 

(Article 33). Another progressive point was that this constitution affirmed 

the principle of an independent judiciary: "The chief justice is free to try 

cases in accord with the law” (Article 41). 

Shortly after the 1945 constitut'on was promulgated, the French imperialists 
returned and occupied Laos once again. “ven though the Lao army fought 

heroically, because they had greatly supericr military forces, the French 

colonialists occupied Savannakhet, Sepone, Thakhet, and other places. They 
seized Vientiane on 17 November 1946. They pretended to "restore independence 
to Laos" and set up a “constitutional National Assembly" having two French 
advisors, Misodel and Lobendo Anteio. It was not until 11 May 1947 that a 

"Constitution of the Kingdom of Laos" was adopted. Naturally, with such a 
"constitution," it was impossible to make any progress. This was a step back 

as compared witi: the 1945 constitution. The spirit and contents of this 

"constitution" were aimed at protecting the monarchy and consolidating the 

powers of the king. It forced the Lao people to be loyal to the monarcny and 
to the king. The king was the country's highest head of state. "is person was 
sacred and inviolable (Article 8). The king had the right to appoint his 
successor (Article 9). The king was the supreme military commander and had the 
right tc declare war (Article 14). He had the right to promulgate laws, and in 

Special situations, the king's edicts had the force of iaw (‘Article 13). The 

king had the right to convene the National Assembly. In “emergencies or ties 

of war," he had the right to exten’ the term of the National Assembly or 
appoint new deputies t ceplace those whose terms of office had expired. If he 

felt it necessary, he could increase the number of deputies by one-third 

(Article 25). He even had the right to dissolve the National Assembly 
(Article 33). Along with the National Assembly, there was a Royal Council, 
which was similar to the Senate in a bourgeois parliament. The Royal Council 

was composed of 12 members. Six of the members were appointed by the king 

directly. The other six were appointed by the National Assembly subject to the 
king's approval (Article 37). The king had the right to appoint the ministers, 
who had to be approved by the National Assembly, and he presided over meetings 

of the government (Article 17). In emergencies, the king could form a 
government without having to obtain the approval of the National Assembly 

(Article 29). Naturally, even though these stipulations were neither 
progressive nor democratic, they were just words on paper. When the French, 

and later the American, imperialists gained control of Laos, the king lost 

power. It was the imperialists who wielded real power. 



If. The Formation of the Lao People's Democratic Republic and the Need for a 
New Constitution 

Manifest'ng their forefathers’ tradition of heroic and resolute struggle, the 

Lao people rose up against the French colonialists who had returned and 

reoccupied their country. They waged a resistance against the French from 1945 

until 1954. After that, they resisted the American imperialists, who replaced 

the French colonialists and who waged a cruel war of aggression in Laos. After 
30 years of hard fighting, in 1975 Laos was completely liberated. The Lao 

people were the masters of their country. 

On 1 December 1975, the National Congress of Delegates neld a solemn meeting 

in Vientiane. On 2 December 1975, the congress unanimously passed an 

historical resolution to eliminate the out-moded monarchy, establish a 

people's democratic republic, set up a Supreme People's Council, elect a 

government, decide on a national flag and national anthem, and use the name 

"Lao People's Democratic Republic" [LPDR] as the official name of the country. 
The congress also decided to formulate a constitution for the LPDR. It made 
the Supreme People's Council responsible for formulating the constitution and 

appointing a draft committee. 

After the country was completely liberated and the national democratic 

revolution gained the victory, Laos entered the period of transition to 
socialism. In April 1982, the Third Congress of the Lao People's Revolutionary 
Party (LPRP] met and analyzed the country's special characteristics and, based 

on that, pointed out the socialist revolutionary line in Laos. It pointed out 

that the Lao people are advancing to socialism in conditions in which the 
country is in a foreword position and must constantly be prepared to cope with 
dangerous enemies who are plotting to expand and annex Laos. Thus, the 
Struggle to resolve the issue of whether socialism or capitalism will gain the 

victory is closely related to the problem of protecting national independence 
and sovereignty. Facing this situation, the congress pointed out tnat the Lao 
people have two strategic tasks: "to defend the country and build socialism. 
These two tasks are closely related to each other. However, the fundamental 
and decisive task is socialist construction. The congress also reminded people 

about the need to formulate a socialist constitution as soon as possible and 

promulgate basic laws for the Lao People's Democratic Republic. This 

constitution will serve as the legal base of the LPDR during the transition to 
socialism. It will systematize the LPRP's lines on building socialism and 
defending the fatherland and ensure that these lines influence every aspect of 

social life and become the standard for the daily behavior of state agencies, 

social organizations, and all the cadres and Lao people. 

The formulation of a new constitution for the LPDR is important not only 
domestically but will also solidify and strengthen the LPDR's position in the 
international arena. It wili confirm the progress of the LPDR on the path to 

socialism. 

In order to formulate a constitution for the LPDR, the draft committee, 
chaired by President Souphanouvong, has been consolidated. The committee has 

investigated all aspects of Lao society and is now preparing a draft of the 

constitution. 



A constitution is not being formulated just in order to satisfy the 

requirement of strengthening socialist lawas put forth by the Third Congress 

of the LPRP. This is also in accord with the aspiration of all cadres and 

people in Laos, who want a socialist constitution to protect and strengthen 

the dictatorship of the proletariat and manifest the ownership rights of the 
Lao peoples with the aim of building socialism and defending the fatherland. 

There are basic favorable conditions for formulating a constitution for the 

LPDR. First, there are the illuminating resolutions of the LPRP. In 

particular, the resolution of the Third Congress pointed out the socialist 
revolutionary line in Laos’ new stage. The resolutions of the plenums of the 

Party Central Committee have concretized that line to form specific policies 

and positions on the domestic and foreign affairs of Laos during the inital 
Stage of the transition to socialism. These resolutions form the primary basis 

for formulating the constitution. Another favorable condition is that those 

formulating the constitution can rely on the rich experiences in building 
socialism and defending the fatherland during the past 10 years. These 
experiences will help enable them to draft a good constitution that is in 

accord with the realities in Laos. Besides this, there are also the 

experiencies of the fraternal socialist countries, particularly Vietnam and 

Cambodia, in formulating and implementing constitutions. Naturally, these 
experiences must be studied and used selectively in accord with the situation 

and circumstances in Laos and Lao society. 

Today, formulating a constitution for the LPDR is being carried on actively. 
This work will certainly be completed ina very satsifactory manner. The 
LPDR's new constitution will manifest the will power and legitimate 
aspirations of the Lao people under the leadership of the LPRP in building 

socialism and defending the fatherland. It will systematize correctly the 
LPRP's socialist revolutionary line in accord with the special characteristics 
and realities of Laos, which has entered the transitional period and is 

advancing to socialism. 
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LAOS 

BRIEFS 

PHOUN SIPASEUT RECEIVES JAPANESE DELEGATION--Vientiane, Oct 18 (KPL)--Phoun 

Sipaseut, vice-chairman of the Council of Ministers, minister for foreign 
affairs, received here on Oct. 17 Yoshio Sakurauchi, member of Parliament, 

and head of a Japanese delegation for promoting Japanese-Lao friendship on a 

current visit here. The two sides highly valued the long-standing relations 

of friendship and cooperation between the governments and peoples of Laos and 

Japan, and exchanged views on the development of the Lao PDR in the past 10 

years, the situation in Southeast Asia and other issues of mutual interest. 

This morning, the Japanese delegation also called on Sali Vongkhamsao, vice- 

chairman of the Council of Ministers and chairman of the State Planning Com- 

mittee. The Japanese delegation left here today following a three-day visit 

to the Lao PDR. [Text] [Vientiane KPL in English 0902 GMT 18 Oct 86 BK] /6662 

DPRK'S KIM IL-SONG SENDS MESSAGE--On Sunday [19 October], Comrade Kaysone 

Phomvihan, general secretary of the LPRP Central Committee and chaii. in of 
the LPDR Council of Ministers, and Comrade Souphanouvong, president of the 
LPDRK and chairman of the SPC, received a thank-you message from Comrade Kim 
Il-song, general secretary of the KWP Central Committee and president of the 
DPRK, The message reeds: I would like to express my profound thanks to you, 
comrades, for extending your congratulations and best wishes to me on the 38th 
DPRK national day on behalf of the LPRP Central Committee, the SPC, the LPDR 
Government, the Lao people, and in your own names and for highly appraising 
the successes scored by our people in fulfilling the revolutionary and na- 
tional construction tasks, I would like to take this opportunity to express 
my firm conviction that the relations of friendship and fraternal cooperation 
between the peoples of our two countries will be further developed and 
strengthened in the future, [Text] [Vientiane Domestic Service in Lao 0500 
GMT 20 Oct 86 BK] /9274 

JAPANESE DELEGATION VISITS SALI VONGKHAMSAO--On Saturday [18 October], the 
delegation for promoting Japanese-Lao friendship led by Yoshio Sakurauchi, 
member of the Japanese Diet, paid a courtesy call on Sali Vongkhamsao, vice 
chairman of the Council of Ministers and chairman of the State Planning Com- 
mittee, in Vientiane capital. During its visit to Laos from 16-18 October, 

the Japanese delegation held talks with the Lao delegation headed by Khamphai 
Boupha, first deputy minister of foreign affairs, The delegation also visited 
several economic bases, including some Lao-Japanese cooperation projects, and 
some historical sites, The Japanese delegation left for home on Saturday 
afternoon, [Text] [Vientiane Domestic Service in Lao 0500 GMT 20 Oct 86 BK] 
1/9274 
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THATLAND 

PAPER SAYS U.S.-USSR SHOULD END EXPULSION ‘GAME’ 

BK230125 Bangkok BANGKOK POST in English 23 Oct 86 p 4 

{Editorial: "Time To End the Tit-for-Tat Game"] 

[Text] As former British prime minister Harold Wilson might have said, a 
month is a long time in superpower politics. A few weeks ago it seemed that 
the United States and the Soviet Union were poised to enter a more constructive 
period of bilateral relations. The two countries had resolved the period of 
bilateral relations. The two countries had resolved the problems created by 
the arrests of Nicholas Daniloff and Gennadiy Zakharov and there was every 
hope that a limited arms control agreement would emerge from the "pre-summit" 
meeting at Reykjavik between President Reagan and Mr Gorbachev. 

Then everything fell apart. The Iceland talks became overly ambitious and 
collapsed when neither side would give way on the issue of "Star Wars." Both 
leaders returned home disappointed, blaming each other for failing to achieve 
an “historic agreement" to eliminate intercontinental ballistic missiles. 

This week U.S.-Soviet relations took a new turn for the worse. Moscow 
expelled five U.S. diplomats and Washington retaliated on Tuesday by ordering 

out 55 Soviet diplomats. While Mr Gorbachev will not want to prolong the 
chain of tit-for-tat expulsions, which begza with the U.S. kicking out 25 Soviet 
United Nations delegates, he is almost certain to order some form of retalia- 
tion. 

Mr Gorbachev was expected to make a televised statement on the expulsions late 
last night and we can only hope that he will not over-react to the American 

move. One of the superpowers must draw a Line on this affair if both sides 
are to create an atmosphere conducive to successful talks on reducing their 
nuclear arms stockpiles. A minimal response by Moscow would also underline 

its stated commitment to pursue an arms control agreement on the basis of the 
Reykjavik meeting. 

The Soviets will not easily forgive Mr Reagan for expelling 55 of their offi- 
cials. But they should bear in mind that they still have the same number of 

diplomats--251--in Washington and San Francisco as the Americans have in 
Moscow and Leningrad. If Moscow kicks out more Americans, Washington might 
further reduce its limit on the Soviets’ diplomatic representation and expel 

even more Russians. 
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Mr Reagan recently told reporters at the White House that “nations don't mis- 

trust each other because they are armed; they're armed because they mistrust 
each other." If this mistrust is to be reduced, both superpowers should be 

content with the propaganda points they scored in the expulsions contest 
and now devote their energies to negotiating a genuine accord on disarmament. 
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THAILAND 

U.S. ADMIRAL CITED ON WAR RESERVE AGREEMENT 

BK200815 Bangkok BANGKOK WORLD in English 20 Oct 86 pp 1, 32 

[Text] Thailand and the United States has [as published] recently achieved 
a very significant agreement in the war reserve stockpile that will serve as 

a warning to any hostile countries that the United States is committed to help 

defend Thailand in case the country's security is threatened. 

This was revealed by Admiral Ronald J. Hays, commander in chief of the U.S. 
Pacific Command during an interview via satellite hook-up arranged by the 
United States Information Service. 

The agreement was reached during a meeting between Thai Foreign Minister ACM 
{Air Chief Marshal] Sitthi Sawetsila and U.S. Defence Secretary Casper Wein- 

berger during his recent visit to Washington, Admiral Hays said. 

He said that the final agreement achieved between ACM Sitthi and Weinberger 

was the prepositioning of the war reserve stocks in Thaitand. 

"So all systems are going at this present time. The agreement has been ar- 
rived at and the general approach for the introduction of these weapons has 

been agreed upon and we're off and running in that regard." 

Admiral Hays said that this was a very important step because it has got to 

convey to those who would do harm to Thailand that this represents a comnit- 
ment and a commitment that will have the tendency to dissuade and deter 

anyone from taking offensive action against Thailand. 

Asked wkst is the major obstacle that delayed the war reserve stockpile 

project, the U.S. Pacific commander in chief said that it was the final 

agreement on the language of the treaty, but that the disagreement has now 

been worked out at this time. 

"We are, at the present time, embarking upon the activities that will com- 

mence the introduction of the weapons which are to be stored there. 

"As you are perhaps aware that we have an agreement for each country to invest 
a certain amount on a fixed schedule and we intend to honour that agreement,” 

he said. 
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When asked whether the U.S. will use the war stocks in Thailand to support 

its activities outside Thailand, Admiral Hays said that the prepositioning 

of such employment by the United States would be made only with full consulta- 

tion and awareness of the Thai Government before they occurred. 

Asked on the financial arrangement between the two countries over the main- 

tenance of the stockpile, Admiral Hays said that he could not get too deeply 

into the technical aspects of the agreement. 

However, he said that in general terms the stockpile would be an equitable 
sharing of the cost of the project which will serve the interest of both 

count< tes. 
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THAILAND 

DEFENSE MINISTER APPROVES BELL HELICOPTER DEAL 

BK210155 Bangkok THE NATION in English 21 Oct 84 p 1 

[Text] Defence Minister ACM [Air Chief Marshal] Phaniang Kantarat said yester- 
day he will ask the Cabinet today to approve the proposal of the Royal Thai 

Nafy (RTN) to buy five Bell 214ST helicopters direct from their American manu- 
facturer. 

Phaniang said he had already endorsed the US$33 million deal, putting an end 
to months of controversy. 

The minister said he was convinced by an explanation from the RTN that a di- 
rect purchase of the helicopters would be less expensive than a deal through 

the Foreign Military Sale (FMS) programme. He also said that he agreed with 
the RTN's reasoning on the necessity in getting this particular type of heli- 

copters. 

Phaniang's endorsement of the proposed deal contradicted his earlier stand 
that the helicopters should be bought under the FMS programme which governs 

the sales of American military hardware to Thailand. 

Speaking to reporters while touring the headquarters of the RTN yesterday, 
Phaniang said he had insisted on the FMS deal because in the long run it would 
be more beneficial financially and that the supply of spare parts would be 

ensured. 

He also pleaded with the press to stop reporting on the controversy saying 
that it might affect the Thai-U.S. relations in the wake of a report that the 

U.S. Congress was going to reduce the level [of] U.S. aid to Thailand. 

Phaniang said he would try to ask the Cabinet to approve the proposed helicopter 
deal during its weekly meeting today. However, if he could not it in time 

today, he would do it next Tuesday, he said. 

The RTN wants to use the credits given to Thailand under the FMS programme 
to finance the purchase of the Bell helicopters. The practice ts an exception 
to the agreement between Thailand and the U.S. that the Thal military should 
buy its hardware from the U.S. through the FMS programme. 
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THAILAND 

FOREIGN MINISTRY ON SRV BORDER VIOLATIONS 

BK1809U06 Bangkok Domestic Service in Thai 1300 GMT 17 Oct 86 

[Text] Today the Foreign Ministry issued a statement summing up violations 

of Thai sovereignty by Vietnamese forces during 16 September-6 October. 

On 6 October Vietnamese solo‘ers fired 12 105 mm artillery shells at Khao 
Saraphi, Aranyaprathet District, Prachin Buri Province. On 19 September, 2 
Vietnamese 105 mm artillery shells landed in Ban Marum, Pong Nam Ron District, 
Chanthaburi Province and 22 62 mm Vietnamese mortar shells landed in ban Nong 
Samet. Ta Phraya District, Prachin Buri Province. At 1700 Vietnamese soldiers 

crossed 4.5 kilometers into Thai territory and ambushed a Thai Border Patrol 
Police unit near Ban Khok Makok, Ta Phraya District, killing a Thai border 
patrol policeman. On 20 September Vietnamese soldiers fired an assortment of 
weapons for about 30 minutes at Thai Marine Defense posts in Ban Hat Lek, 
Khlong Yai District, Trat Province and for about an hour at the Thai Ranger 
Volunteer Base at Ban Chamrak in the Central District of Trat Province. 

From (720) September to 3 October abont a company of Vietnamese soldiers, 
supported by protective fire from a Vietnamese artillery base in Cambodia, 
crossed the border to occupy Hill 538 about 2 kilometers from the border in 

ban Kruat District, buri Ram Province. While attempting to take the hill 105 
mn and 102 mm Vietnamese artillery shells fired from Cambodia shells landed 
2-8 kilometers inside Thai territory and landmines were planted in many areas 

to obstruct Thai soldiers repulsing the Vietnamese intruders, Twenty-six 
Thal soldiers and volunteers were wounded and Thai property was damaged, 
Thal villagers in the areas shelled had to be evacuated to a nearby district. 

On 23 September 11 62 mm and 75 mm Vietnamese recoilless shells landed in Ban 
None Samet, Ta Phraya District, Prachin Buri Province and 35 105 mm artillery 
shells landed south of Khao Phlu, Central District of Trat Province. 

From 27-29 September, 46 assorted Vietnamese mortar and 82 mm recoilless 
shells landed in Ban Khok Sung, Ban Nong Samet, and an observation point in Ta 

Phraya District. At 0540 on 1 October, Vietnamese soldiers fired at the Ranger 
Volunteer Base in Ban Chamrak, the Central District of Trat Province, killing a 
volunteer. On 6 October, 22 Vietnamese 82 mm mortar shells landed in Khao Phit 

and Ban Khlong Yai in Pong Nam Ron District, Chanthaburi Province. 
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THAT LAND 

VOFA TERMS VIETNAMESE INCURSIONS ‘DELIBERATE’ 

BK161055 Bangkok Voice of Free Asia in Thai 1030 GMT 15 Oct 86 

{[Article: "Vietnam Exposed"] 

[Excerpt] From 20 September until eariy this month, a unit of 100 Vietnamese 
occupation troops in Cambodia crossed the border into Thailand in Buriram 
Province, They tried to set up an operational base with the support of 
artillery and heavy weapons from Vietnamese forces inside Cambodia. The 
spokesman for the Thai forces said that the Vietnamese incursion was de- 
liberate and the Vietnamese troops engaged in violent combat with That 

soldiers despite the Thai warning that they had entered Thailand and had to 
pull out. On 3 October Thai soldiers successfully pushed the Vietnamese from 
Thailand, eliminating clashes with remnants. 

Despite domestic deterioration and their failure to achieve victory in the oc- 
cupation of Cambodia, Vietnamese leaders continued to pursue a policy of ap- 
gression and expose the country on various fronts simultaneously. Meanwhile, 
Cambodian patriotic forces of Prince Sihanouk and other Khmer factions mounted 
successful counteroffensives deeper inside Cambodia and closer to Phnom Penh. 

The Democratic Kampuchea Kadio on 4 October carried a long report on the mili- 
tary situation, saying that an increasing number of patriotic soldiers in the 
puppet Heng Samrin regime's army defected to the resistance side during the 
rainy season from July to September of this year. They aimed their puns at 

the Vietnamese soldiers, killing and wounding a large number of them. They 
also attacked and destroyed Vietnam's weapons, ammunition, and explosive depots. 

Many of them defected and joined the fighting force of Democratic Kampuchea, 
The radio pointed out that the Cambodian resistance forces fighting against 
Vietnamese occupation has advanced to another step. 

19274 
CSO: 4207/29 

18 



REPORTAGE ON VISIT BY INDIA’S RAJIV GANDHI 

Prem Speech at Banquet 

BK221031 Bangkok Voice of Free Asia in English 1500 GMT 20 Oct 86 

[Speech by General Prem Tinsulanon, prime minister of Yhailand, at the dinner 
in honor of Mr Rajiv Gandhi, prime minister of India, on 19 October 1986-- 
read by announcer] 

[Text] It's a great honor am) pleasure for me to have this opportunity to 
extend to you and your distinguished delegation our warm and sincere welcome 
to Thailand. It is most gratifying to the government and people of Thailand 
that you have found time to pay us a visit. This is all the more significant 
since it is the first evec by the prime minister of India. Your presence 
today bears testimony to India's goodwill and friendship towards Thailand. 
It augurs well for the future of our relations and gives us confidence that 
this visit will mark a new era of cooperation between our two countries. How- 
ever brief your stay in my country, you may have already detected how much 
influence India has imparted to the culture and the way of life of the Thai 
people. The bonds between our two countries are deeply rooted in history. To 
India we owe our script and the enrichment of our literature. The wisdom of 
India from the Mahabharata epic to the writings of the Mahatma Gandhi has been 
a source of spiritual inspiration to generations of our people. This strong 
cultural link provides a good basis for mutual appreciation and cooperation 

between our two nations. 

Thailand always extended a hand of friendship and sought cooperation with 
India. Today, a remarkadle step has been taken to promote friendly coopera- 
tion with India in the signing of the memorandum of understanding on scienti- 
fic and technical cooperation between the Institute of Science and Technological 
Research of Thailand and the Council of Scientific and Industrial Research of 
India. In the future, we look forward to the expansion and the intensification 
of the cooperation between our two countries in all fields of mutual interests. 

Your sudience with their majesties this morning reflected the high regards 
and the positive attitude Thailand entertains toward you and your country. 

Our bilateral discussion this afternoon were most productive and revealed a 
meeting of minds of [as heard] many issues. In the political field, Thailand 
has long admired India for her mora: leadership in the turbulent arena of 

international politics. From the Mahatma Gandhi and Pandit Nehru, the world 

has received new norms of international conduct in Ahingsa and Pancasila. To 

her credit, India has pioneered the path of neutrality if foreign policy for 
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dzveloping countries. Contemporary history has clearly demonstrated that 

India has always championed the principle to self-determination for all sup- 
pressed people and subjugated nations. 

With this hope that India under your wise leadership will contribute to the 
peaceful resolution of an international issue of vital importance to the peace 
and stability of Southeast Asia and the world. I refer to the Kampuchean 
problem. [sentence as heard] I believe that, with the immense prestige and 
moral influence of your country and you, yourself, it could assist in bring- 

ing about a political solution to the Kampuchean question in accordance with the 
relevant resolutions of the General Assembly of the United Nations. I am 
convinced that a free, independent, and neutral Kampuchea would definitely 
serve the cause of regional and international peace and stability. 

India today is renowned not only for her moral leadership in world politics, 
but also for her economic dynamism. The entrepreneurial spirit which has 
always dwelled within the hearts of the Indian people has been given a 
further impetus by your innovative leadership in the management of India's 
economy. Our two countries’ economies are guided by a similar philosophy that 
the market is the best engine of our economic growth, while the welfare of 

our common people must be safeguarded by the government. Given our similar 
challenge and philosophy, it would be to our mutual advantage to increase our 
consultation and cooperation on bilateral as well as multilateral economic 
matters, especially at the time when the global economy is being beset by 
protectionist tides and trends of depressing commodity prices. On our part, 
we stand ready to work closely with you to improve the economic well-being of 

our two peoples. 

The people and the Government of Thailand hold your great nation and you, 
yourself, in highest regards and greatest esteem. We are confident that 
your present visit will herald a new era of friendship and cooperation between 

our two countries and peoples. 

Differences on Foreign Services Noted 

BK210159 Bangkok THE NATION in English 21 Oct 86 p 18 

[Text] Thailand and India differ on the question of access of foreign-based 

services to member countries of the General Agreement on Tariffs and Trade 

(GATT) in spite of talks between officials of the two countries during the 

visit of Indian Prime Minister Rajiv Gandhi on Sunday. 

Gandhi told a press conference in Bangkok yesterday there is a need for the 

two countries to communicate closely on this issue. 

India is the leading opponent to liberalizing access of foreign-based services 

to GATT member countries. An Indian representative in the GATT ministerial 

meeting in Punta del Este, Uruguay, last month likened such open access to a 

return of colonialism in the Third World because he believes less-developed 

countries will be adversely affected by an influx of foreign services. 

Thailand thinks the Indian position is "too strong,” said a senior Thai 

diplomat. "We agree that foreign-based services must be closely controlled 

but we also think some of them could be useful to less-developed countries,’ 

he added. 
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Thailand, therefore, wants a compromise on this issue. "We have to deal with 
both the North and the South so that we can benefit from both,” he said. 

In the new round of multilateral trade negotiations launched at Punta del 
Este, it was agreed that the question of services is to be discussed at 

talks “parallel” to the official GATT forum so that disagreement on this 

issue will not slow down the GATT talks on new international rules on trade in 
goods. 

Gandhi has told Thai officials that Indian industrialists have difficulties 
finding appropriate areas of investment in Thailand. India also wants to buy 
more palm oil but Thailand has little of this commodity to export. 

Thai officials have briefed Indian officials on the Sixth Economic and Social 
Development Plan as well as development projects in the Eastern Seaboard. 

As a result of Gandhi's visit, the two countries have agreed to upgrade their 
joint trade committee to the ministerial level. The two countries will 
exchange more trade delegations. 

The Thai undersecretary of state for foreign affairs will lead a delegation 
to India early next year. After that, a Thai team led by the foreign minis- 
ter will visit India. 

Editorial Hails Results of Visit 

BK210211 Bangkok THE NATION in English 21 Oct 86 p 4 

[Editorial: "Gandhi's Landmark Visit as Successful as It was Expected") 

[Text] The visit of Indian Prime Minister Rajiv Gandhi was marred only by its 
trevity and the talks he held with Prime Minister Prem Tinsulanon and the 
other lower level talks were as successful as we had predicted. Given his 
track record, we are not at all surprised that he reacted positively to pro- 
posals of increased trade, cooperation in technological development fishing 
agreement, and even investment in the Eastern Seaboard development projects. 

However, India is not a rich country and even with all the goodwill that was 
expressed she cannot do much for amy other country but, in such matters like 
fighting trade protectionism, Thailand will find India a very helpful partner. 
We can also take pride in the fact that Indian journalists accompanyinghim 
said that Thailand provided him with the best security of all the countries 

he visited during this trip--Indonesia, Australia and New Zealand. 

The problem of Kampuchea did nothing to spoil the visit since the prime min- 
ister and other Thai officials showed a correct understanding of the Indian 
position. India recognizes the Heng Simrin regime and ASEAN and the UN re- 

cognize the Coalition Government o/ Democratic Kampuchea (CGDK). Burt the 
truth of the matter is that neither of them rules Kampuchea; it is the occupy- 

ing Vietnamese who rule Kampuchea. 
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Further, the recognition of the puppet government in Phnom Penh is something 
which Gandhi inherited and the recognition itself came as an accommodation 
provided to the Soviet Union by assassinated Prime Minister Indira Gandhi. 
Rajiv Gandhi frankly told the press that he has not seriously considered the 
problem and that if there is any switch in Indian policy it will be revealed 
in the United Nations. 

The question of India bringing pressure on the Soviet Union who, in turn, should 
bring pressure on Hanoi, is not something that Gandhi is likely to take up. 
The decades-old Indo-Soviet friendship will not be conducive to one country 

bringing pressure on the other. Gandhi was quite honest in saying that he 
has not considered all the peace proposals put forth in order to obtain peace 
in Kampuchea. 

However, he was quite clear in the matter that the Vietnamese forces should 

leave Kampuchea and that the country should be ruled by Khmers. This is the 
stand that has been taken by all countries of the world except for those in 
the Soviet bloc. As for pressuring Moscow, we are sure that Chinese and 
American leaders have the most bargaining power. 
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THAILAND 

REPORT ON VISIT BY EC COMMISSIONER CHEYSSON 

Discusses Intellectual Property Rights 

BK180525 Bangkok BANGKOK POST in English 18 Oct 86 p 3 

[Text] European Community Commissioner Claude Cheysson raised the lack of 

Thai protection for intellectual property rights during talks with Prime 
Minister Prem Tinsulanon yesterday. 

Mr Cheysson, who arrived on Thursday, said the lack of patent protection for 
pharmaceuticals was another area Europeans would like tackled. 

At the same time, however, Mr Chevysson said Thailand is one of the best coun- 
tries in ASEAN for European investment. 

There is a “very clear interest" among Thai officials in promoting European 
investment, he said, and there are ways of overcoming the lack of protection 

and turning it into European investment. 

European bankers have said there is insufficient protection for patents, copy- 

rights and trademarks here, he said, and Thailand is the source of "some of the 

largest" numbers of fakes. 

For example, he said, there are about 10 million fake Lacoste shirts made 

here against about eight million in France. 

The fact that Thai counterfeits are being imported into Europe in great numbers 
indicates Thai products are good. 

If Evropean investors could be encouraged to set up factories in Thailand with 
Thai capital and sell such shirts in the region, it would benefit Thailand. 

"The transfer of technology comes with joint ventures,” he said. 

Mr Cheysson said his talks centred on ways to boost European investment in 

Thailand and the region. 

Thailand had one of the best investment climates in the region, he said, and 

Thais would be good partners in joint ventures because they are "great sup- 
porters” of a market economy. 
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Mr Cheysson said the Japanese had understood this more than the Europeans. 

Commenting on EC-Thai relations, Mr Cheysson said "exchanges" at present are 
satisfactory "for the time being" but increased agricultural imports into the 
EC at present are unlikely because the market is saturated. 

Gen Prem, he said, had raised the issue of agricultural surpluses and subsi- 
dies, which is a problem which rests mainly with the United States and 
Europe. 

Mr Cheysson said he told Thai leaders the problems of agricultural surpluses 
must be addressed. 

The commissioner left for Chiang Mai today before returning to Bangkok and 
leaving for the ASFAN-EC foreign ministers meeting in Jakarta starting on 
Monday. 

Holds Press Conference 

BK190910 Bangkok Domestic Service in English 0000 GMT 18 Oct 8&6 

[Text] Yesterday morning visiting European Commissioner for Southeast Asia 

Claude Cheysson gave a news conference after meeting Prime Minister Prem 
Tinsulanon at Government House. Both sides discussed relations between the 
European Community and Thailand. 

[Begin Cheysson recording] In trade terms, the situation is, I think I can 

say, satisfactory. The Thai have a substantial surplus resulting from their 

exchanges with the Community. In that respect, Thailand is in a better posi- 
tion than the other ASEAN countries as normally there is a deficit for the 
ASEAN countries in their exchanges with the Community, but I repeat there is 
surplus in the case of exchanges between Thailand and the Community. Still, 
further progress can be made in terms of a series of manufactures and also 
promotion of services, tourism, etc. We feel that such progress would be 

facilitated, can be helped, if there are more joint ventures between European 

businessmen and Thai entrepreneurs, and [word indistinct] its value to the 

concentration of how European investment in Southeast Asia can be promoted. 

As you probably knew, this is the one of the main issues to be considered 

in the forthcoming ASEAN-EC foreign ministers meeting which will take place 
in Jakarta as from next Monday. Your foreign minister will attend. 

This meeting in Jakarta is a direct followup of the meeting between ministers 
of economy [as heard] which took place in Bangkok just a year ago and [words 

indistinct] on the problem of European investment in this part of the world. 

These subjects were considered during my meeting with the prime minister that 

also referred to the political situation in the area where I am afraid I have 

confirmation from the prime minister of what we already knew, which is that 
there is no sign of change in Kampuchea, where the foreign occupation was 

{word indistinct] by Vietnamese troops [words indistinct]. 
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I took advantage of my meeting with the prime minister to confirm that I shall 

pay an official visit to Laos next week after the Jakarta meeting and pass 

through Bangkok again and I shall return to Vientiane where I am invited by the 

Lao Government, which will be a return visit to the visit which was paid to us 

in Brussels by the acting foreign minister of Laos a few months ago. These 

are the meeting with the prime minister. [End Cheysson recording] 
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THAILAND 

DAILY ON ASEAN-EEC DIALOGUE 

BK150109 Bangkok BANGKOK POST in English 15 Oct 86 p 4 

{Editorial: “ASEAN, EEC Must Push for Progress"] 

[Text] Among the dialogues which the Association of Southeast Asian Nations 
have with developed countries, the talks between ASEAN and the European Com- 

munity are among the most crucial. For it is a dialogue between regional 
groupings which represent 16 countries and a combined population of more than 
500 million people. One is the biggest trading bloc in the world while the 
other is the world's fastest growing region. Both are dedicated to peaceful 

economic development and cooperation among nations. 

Over the years the realtionship between the two groupings has evolved to cover 
many facets of cooperation including trade, investment, development assistance, 

science and technology transfer. Contacts between the private sectors have 

also been intensified through the establishment of the ASEAN-EC Business 
Council and through the holding of many indastrial conferences. On the poli- 
tical front, both groupings have been exerting joint efforts towards the 
resolution of pressing problems in Kampuchea and Afghanistan as well as other 
international political issues which threaten global stability. 

This is not to say that such cooperation has not been without its problems. 
These will always crop up given the fact that the two groupings are so diverse 
in terms of culture, political systems and levels of development. 

The dialogue begins tomorrow at the senior officials level and top on the 
agenda of ASEAN officials will be their disappointment over trade. Imports 
from ASEAN account fox only three per cent of the Community's trade with the 
rest of the world. This unfortunate situation has prevailed despite the fact 
that the Ec claims to be the most liberalised trading zone in the world. 
ASEAN sees its massive trade imbalance with the EC as a result of protection- 
ism and unfair trade practices by Community members. Their view is that it 
was the EC's unfair trade practices, in the form of farm subsidies and 

export quotas, which sparked the recent round of protectionism by other 
developed countries. 
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The EC also needs to be reminded that it lags far behind Japan and the United 

States in terms of investment in ASEAN. This is despite the fact that ASEAN 
has striven to make the investment climate as conducive as possible. Last 

year's meeting in Bangkok also failed to induce the European Investment 
Bank to stimulate the flow of investment to this region. 

At the senior officials meeting, to be fo!lowed by talks between ASEAN and EC 
foreign ministers, the two sides are certain to review regional and internation- 

al developments with particular focus on the Reykjavik summit and the con- 
flicts in Kampuchea and Afghanistan. If the EC takes an uncompromising stand 
on Afghanistan, it must also understand ASEAN's position regarding Kampuchea. 

It is public knowledge that not all of the EC members agree completely with 
ASEAN on this. What is needed at the dialogue is a reaffirmation of the com- 
mon and unshakeable determination to work towards the resolution of the two 
problems in accordance with the established international framework. 

These and other problems are expected to be aired during the forthcoming dialogue 
and Thailand, with Foreign Minister Sitthi Sawetsila as leader of the Thai 
delegation, is going to be active in it. The ASEAN-EC dialogue certainly needs 

to move more forcefully than in the past. Both sides have already proved 
that they can understand and cooperate with one another for long-term benefits. 
The EC simply cannot afford to fail ASEAN, if only because it was the success 

of the EC to which ASEAN owes its existence. 
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SITTHI: -TIME NEEDED TO SOLVE BURMESE LOG PROBLEMS 

BK200335 Bangkok BANGKOK POST in English 20 Oct 86 p 1 

[Text] Social Action Party leader and Foreign Minister Sitthi Sawetsila said 
yesterday the problems resulting from the Burmese log controversy in which 
SAP [Social Action Party] Commerce Minister Surat Osathanukhro has been 
implicated would eventually be solved. 

ACM [Air Chief Marshal] Sitthi's statement was in response to reporters’ 
requests for his comment on views reportedly expressed by Army Commander-in- 
Chief Gen Chawalit Yongchaiyut regarding the controversy. 

Gen Chawalit reportedly told Prime Minister Prem Tinsulanon when they met 
last week that he thought something should be done about Pol [police] 
Capt Surat “as soon as possible" and that the Government should settle issues 
of public interest on the basis of “principle, with sincerity and self-sacri- 
fice.” 

"I want time to slowly solve the problem," ACM Sitthi said at Don Muang Airport 
last night before leaving for the ASEAN-EC Foreign Ministers Meeting in 

Jakarta. 

"I understand that this problem can be solved. I won't say anything more." 

The SAP leader refused to say if his party would pull out of the coalition 
government or if Pol Capt Surat would be replaced. 

"All I can say is chat there is a way to solve the problem and the (political) 

atmosphere will improve. Let me try to solve the problem slowly,” he said. 
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SURAT ACCUSED OF MANIPULATING TAPIOCA PRICE 

BK210213 Bangkok BANGKOK POST in English 21 Oct 86 p 1 

[Text] The Opposition accused Commerce Minister Surat Osathanukhro yesterday 
of causing tapioca prices to fall by extending the stock-checking period. 

Progressive Party leader Uthai Phimchaichon said Pol Capt [Police Captain] 
Surat's decision would be disastrous because exporters could not supply Euro- 
pean markets when they needed tapioca for winter animai feed. 

"The minister has lengthened the period in spite of widespread protests from 
exporters and buyers,” said Mr Uthai. 

"He has been quite stubborn about it. The Europeans cannot wait to buy our 
tapioca a month late because the interest on their loans will eat them up. 
With so much stock being kept, the supply is overflowing and the price has 

already started to fall from about one baht to 85 satang,” Mr Uthai said. 

The minister's decision, said Mr Uthai, would also have long-term effects 
because European buyers might seek a more reliable supplier or choose a sub- 
stitute for tapioca. 

The Progressive leader said Pol Capt Surat's reasoning that the period be 
extended to increase the flour content of tapioca did not make sense since 
tapioca is not grown according to season. 

"The flour content is something the minister should not cite as a reason. It 
is just an excuse. Only a handful of exporters would benefit from the stock- 
checking extension. I don't know if they found out anything beforehand,” 
Mr Uthai said. 

He said he hoped Speaker Chuan Likphai would schedule an Opposition motion 
on the issue as urgent and not dismiss it as an ordinary issue as he did with 

the urgent motion on maize. 

Meanwhile, Prachakon Thai leader Samak Suntharawet said the Opposition has 

written to Prime Minister Prem Tinsulanon seeking to extend this year's session 

by a month. 



Mr Samak said Parliament was scheduled to hold its last meeting on October 3 

and close on November 2. Since tapioca, maize and rice price problems per- 

sist, the session should be extended. 

An extended session, said Mr Samak, would enable Parliament to be the forum 

for discussion instead of farmers having to protest in the streets and at 

Government House. 

This year would see one session but next year there would be two, he said, and 
an extension also eliminate the need for an extraordinary session to debate 

the second the third readings of the Budget Bill. [as received] 

Community Action Party leader Bunchu Rotchanasathian also criticised the 

Government Tobacco Monopoly for using tissue paper to make up for the meagre 

filters it puts in cigarettes. 

The practice, he said, was dangerous to health and, “the worst thing about it 

is that the Tobacco Monopoly, which is under the total control of the Govern- 
ment, did this unilaterally without even informing the public.” 
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PAPER CALLS ON DEPUTY MINISTER SURAT TO RESICN 

BK220201 Bangkok BANGKOK POST in English 22 Oct 86 p 4 

{Editorial: “Surat Must Bow to the Inevitable"] 

[Text] The writing was on the wall for Police Captain Surat Osathanukhro even 
before his narrow victory in the no-confidence motion earlier this month. 
It was obvious several days before the House debate that certain Democrat MPs 
were unhappy about the commerce minister's handling of the Burmese logs scan- 
dal. In the end the Democrats effectively sealed Capt Surat's fate by abstain- 

ing from the censure motion. 

The party's abstention was morally and politically correct but unfortunately 
it pitted the Democrats against its coalition partner, the Social Action Party 
[SAP] of which Capt Surat is a deputy leader. This undermining of the coali- 
tion's stability was a godsend for Bangkok's rumourmongers. Would the SAP 
pull out of the government? Would the prime minister punish the Democrats? 
Would Capt Surat show his political spirit and resign? 

The questions went unanswered, the rumours persisted and the coalition's 
unity continued to look shaky. Then the situation took a surprise twist last 
Thursday when Army Commander-in-Chief Gen Chawalit Yongchaiyut said he would 
like the government to take decisive action to eliminate any “wrongdoing.” 
He also said the government should stand on its principles in order to regain 

the public's trust and confidence. 

Gen Chawalit's comments nave considerably increased the pressure on Capt Surat 
and it now seems certain that the commerce minister will be given a choice: 
resign or be fired. We hope that Capt Surat takes the first course and steps 
down without acrimony or recriminations. If the minister had offered his 
resignation when the logs scandal first broke out, the crisis of confidence 
within the government would never have occurred. The rift between the 

SAP and the Democrats would not have taken place and the Prem V Government 
would have been able to concentrate on its job of governing rather than 

patching up inter-party squabbles. 

The resignation of Capt Surat will also go some way towards restoring the 

public's confidence in the SAP. It will show that they are a party not 
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prepared to condone the mistake of one of their own members, even if he is « 

Cabinet minister. The Surat case has reflected rather badly on the SAP, 
even though the Burmese logs scandal was not of their making. The political 
attacks on Capt Surat should not therefore be seen as a slur on the SAP's 
overall integrity. The Social Action Party, under Foreign Minister Sitthi 

Sawetsila, has played an important role in the country's development in recent 
years and it must not pull out of the coalition because of the controversy 

surrounding one man. 

As for Capt Surat himself, resignation won't mean the death knell! for his 
political career. Ministers have resigned before and rejoined the Cabinet 

in other administrations. The public are more likely to forgive a minister who 

admits his mistakes and accepts the consequences than one who obstinately 

clings to power against all odds. 
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MATICHON EDITORIAL ON CHAWALIT'S ‘WARNING’ 

BK181139 Bangkok MATICHON in Thai 17 Oct 86 p 6 

{[Uditorial: “A Warning From the Army Commander"™] 

[Text] The speech on political and economic affairs, more or less a warning 
to the government, made by the army commander during his meeting with the ad- 
ministrative committee and the advisory board of the “Army Meets the People” 
program on 14 October has illustrated his loyalty and deep concern for the 
government's stability. However, it also demonstrated his offensive maneuver- 
ing and attempt to separate himself from the government. The army chicf's 
gesture is therefore worth special attention. 

There are two points to ponder in this connection. First, in reality, the 
army and the army commander are part of the state mechanism. The army com- 
mander himself is a permanent government official who must thoroughly and 
faithfully comply with the government's policy. Secund, the army commander 
pledged when he took his office to make a serious and sircere effort to make 
the army part of the state mechanisna. 

As a matter of fact, the army commander's warning-like statement has not only 
constituted a violation of his own pledge but also indicated an erroneous step 
toward the abyss of misconception which led his predecessors in the army to 
separete themselves from the government and establish the army as an inde- 

pendent state with their influence over the government. 

Current political developments which reflect rift among parties in the coa- 
lition government as well as any crisis which may derive from small] matters 
because government leaders dare not to take any action to solve problems at 
the beginning can be handled by the existing working procedure and mechanism, 
not by the use of force or violence or other unconstituticnal means. 

At present, the country might not have yet the genuine democracy but it is 
ruled by the administration that came from free elections with consent of polit- 
ical parties, All problems which are related to the legislative branch should 

be tackled by the House of Kepresentatives while those pertaining to the 
administration of the country are handled by the cabinet which comprises repre- 

sentatives from various parties. 
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It is undeniable that the army commander made the remark out of his loyalty 
and concern for the government's stability and the people's security. But 
the worrying fact is that if interference of this nature is recognized as a 
normal practice, the country will be plunged into the state of lawlessness, 
Those who have the power and weapons in their hands can say and do whatever 
they like while the constitution and the general orders governing performances 
and conducts of government officials will become meaningless. 
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EDITORIAL REACTS TO CHAWALIT REMARK ON GOVERNMENT 

BK211057 Bangkok SIAM RAT in Thai 20 Oct 8&6 p 8 

[Editorial: "The Government's Stability") 

[Text] The government's stability has become a matter of concern for many in 
recent days, One of them is Army Commander General Chawalit Yongchaiyut, 
whose remarks on two occasions last week made headlines as they cannot be 
simply treated as the opinion of an ordinary Thai citizen, because he is in 
charge of law and order in the country. 

In fact, political tension has heated up over the past 2 months since the 
formation of the coalition government under General Prem Tinsulanon. There 

has been a rift in the Democrat Party, a major party that acted as the core 
in the formation of the government. There is bitterness between the Democrat 
Party and the Social Action Party as a result of the Democrat Party's absten- 
tion in a no-confidence vote on the Social Action Party's commerce minister, 
Surat Osathanukhro, prompted by his granting permission for the import of 
illegal logs from burma, Earlier, a Democrat Party cabinet minister had to 

resign over charges of lese majeste during the election campaign. 

These 2 months of such unprecedented confusion have caused the general public 
concern and uncertainty. Instead of tackling the country's problems, the 
government wasted its time solving its own problems. The opposition has aimed 
a series of systematic criticisms and interpellations at the government, 
shaking the people's faith in their government. 

liowever, in our opinion this is the right course for a democracy. Under a 
democratic system, the executive branch, whose role is to work for the progress 
of the country and to solve the people's problems, must encounter criticism and 
opposition, If the country were ruled by a dictatorial power, there would be 
no opposition or obstacle to the administration, and this--although it may 
sound good--could also produce various ill effects. 

The process of democracy in Thailand has been experiencing ups and downs. 
We have experienced ups and downs not only in our efforts to develop democracy 

but also in other efforts to improve the welfare and security of the people 
and the country, Although we have gone through periods of power squabbles, 
we have never lost our democracy, In this country, we let experience, and 
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not theory, be our teacher. In such a unique condition, what we 
need is patience. 

Thailand is advancing on the raod to achieving full democracy. Changes are, 

therefore, natural. What we must pay attention to is who those democratic 
representatives are serving--the nation, or their own or their group's inter- 
ests and power. 
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PARLIAMENT REJECTS CONSTITUTIONAL AMENDMENT BILL 

BK221503 Bangkok Television Service in Thai 1300 GMT 21 Oct 86 

{Text} A joint sitting of the Senate and House of Representatives was held 
today to deliberate a constitutional amendment bill. The bill proposed an 
amendment to Article 75 to make the Speaker of the House of Representatives 
the President of the Parliament and Speaker of the Senate the Deputy President 
of the Parliament, It also proposed an amendment to Article 144 to have the 
joint sitting of the Parliament follow the meeting regulations of the House of 

Representatives, 

Today's session began at 1410 [0710 GMT) and was attended by 327 members of 

the Parliament, The President of the Parliament, Dr Ukrit Mongkhonnawin, 
acted as chairman of the session, Senators and MP's took turns deliberating 

the amendment, The MP's gave the reason for the amendment to make the house 
speaker the President of the Parliament saying that house speaker is an elected 
representative of the people, The proposed amendment is made in principle to 

comply with the democratic system and is not aimed at personalities. Mean- 
while senators opposed to the proposed amendment pointed out that the Senate 
speaker has performed his duty as Parliament president properly without creat- 

ing any disadvantages to the country or the people. They therefore do not 
see any need at present to amend the Constitution to that effect. 

The Mass Communications Organization of Thailand correspondent reported that the 
session went smoothly. At 1715 Senator Chaowalit Rungsaeng proposed that the 
session be closed, MP Charat Phuachuai of Phetchabun Province proposed to the 
president that the session be continued. The Parliament voted 207 to 135 to 
close the session. The chairman of the session then allowed the sponsor of 
the bill, Pilot Officer Chalat Worachat, to sum up the reasons for his pro- 
posal, The MP spoke until 1737. The chairman of the session then called for 

the vote for the motion in the first reading, The Senate proposed a secret 
voting. Anyway, his support was less than 212 votes or less than the require- 
ment. The voting was therefore carried out by secret roll call ballot with the 
Parliament secretary general calling MP's names alphabetically to present their 
voting ballots. As a result, the Parliament's vote rejected in principle the 

constitutional amendment motion. The votes for the bill were only 256, with 
less than half of the number of the senators and MP's attending the session, 
that is, 304 persons, There were 164 votes rejecting the bill in principle, 
and 15 abstentions, The session ended at 1837, 
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DEEP-SEA PORT PROJECT GAINS FINAL APPROVAL 

BK160427 Bangkok BANGKOK POST in English 16 Oct 86 p 1 

[Excerpt] The Laem Chabang deep-sea port and three related projects were 
given final approval by the government yesterday. 

The approved package will see the construction of an industrial estate 
equipped with the country's first export processing zone. 

The national fertiliser project remains in the doldrums with the government 
advising that "the decision rests with the National Fertiliser Corporation 

[NFC] based on business considerations." The same fate is likely to befall the 
Map Ta Phut seaport project, which is inter-related with the fertiliser plan. 

The decision by the Eastern Seaboard Development [ESB] committee, chaired by 
Prime Minister Prem Tinsulanon means the four projects at Laem Chabang, which 
are the vital components of the ambitious Eastern Seaboard Development Pro- 
gramme, will be carried out. 

Gen Prem was quoted as telling the committee that since the government had only 
a 33 percent stake in the fertiliser project, deemed indispensable for the 

Map Ta Phut seaport, it should not decide whether to go ahead with it. 

However, Gen Prem said the government would continue to support the project 
as "suitability requires". He said he would raise the issue with the Japan- 
ese Ambassador to facilitate the National Fertiliser Corp's negotiations with 
Japan's Chiyoda Chemical Engineering Co. 

A government statement simply said the ESB committee acknowledged the progress 
of the fertiliser project, which had been supported by the government from the 

beginning. 

But with regard to its implementation in the next step, the statement said 
the committee would "leave the decision on the NFC based on business consider- 
ations" with the government giving support in "accordance with suitability." 
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DRAFT OF WHITE PAPER ON FARM ACT EFFECTS 

BK200201 Bangkok THF NATION in English 20 Oct 86 p 25 

{"Part" of the draft of a white paper being prepared by the Ministry of For- 
eign Affairs of Thailand for distribution in the United States on the effects 
of the U.S. Food Security Act on Thailand--passages within slantlines pub- 
lished in boldface] 

[Text] When President Reagan signed the Food Security Act of 1985 just before 
the eve of Christmas, neither the President, Congress nor the Administration 

was aware of its cost and international trade implication. The Farm Act is 

an effort to counter unfair export competition mainly from the FEC to help 
American farm products to compete with European wheat, coarse grains, 
vegetable oil, and many others. However, the result is an unprecedented trans- 
fer of cash from American taxpayers to farmers and unprecedented export 
subsidies to make prices of American farm products attractive to foreign 
buyers. Consequently, unsupported and unsubsidized exporters from other 
countries such as Tiailand find themselves unable to compete and being forced 

out of the market. 

/Misguided Farm Policy/ 

The Food Security Act of 1985 is an effort to correct past agricultural 

mistakes. 

In 1981, Congress voted to pass the 1981 Farm Bill to encourage expansion in 
American cereals and grains in anticipation of continuing high prices and 
agricultural export boom of the 1970's. Target prices for agricultural crops 
which were raised to ensure high income for farmers; loan rates--the price at 
which the government promised to buy up crops farmers could not s: * vere 
also raised and kept high to induce farmers to increase production. ~» crops 

loans--in effect the government support prices--helped to price American 
grains, rice, soybeans, cotton, etc., out of the world export markets. Rising 
value of the dollar further made American products more expensive for foreign 

consumers to buy. 

In the 1980's, many rice importing countries have become self-sufficient 

and some are beginning to export a small surplus. With shrinking demand and 

39 



high prices of U.S. crops, the U.S.'s share of the world markets has been 

falling from 24 percent in 1980 to 16 percent in 1985. It is widely accepted 

by the U.S. rice industry that the high U.S. loan rate prescribed by the 198] 

Farm Bill undermined the U.S. rice's competitiveness and forced the U.S. out 
of the world rice market. 

In this changing rice market situation, Thailand, in order to remain compet i- 
tive, has to adjust its prices in accordance with the market signals. By the 

end of 1985 Thai export prices, therefore, fell to about 47.64 percent below 

those in 1982. Lacking any government's subsidies, the burden of lower export 
prices were passed on to the Thai farmers resulting in the fall of the 1985 

farmgate prices for paddy to about 10.9 percent below those in 1982. 

/1985 Food Security Act/ 

By 1985, it apparently dawned on the U.S. rice industry that neither the tar- 
get price nor the loan rate bore any relationship to what the market was will- 

ing to take. It realized that U.S. rice price on the world market must come 
down but it was not willing to accept the full discipline of the market. 
Hence, entered the 1985 Food Security Act. In it, the domestic support pro- 
gramme, i.e., deficiency payment continues while farmers receive additional 

subsidy from the government in the form of the "marketing loan"--the difference 

between the loan rate and whatever they get by selling their rice crop at the 
prevailing world price which were usually much lower than the costs of produc- 

tion of U.S. rice. With these subsidies, the U.S. rice farmers can sell their 
rice at whatever world prices because their incomes are guaranteed. The U.S. 

in other words, is now in a position to dictate the world rice prices. The 
objective of the U.S. rice subsidy programme is to help U.S. rice exports 

regain markets which were lost because of high U.S. prices due to the 198! 
Farm Act and to expand further as other non-subsidizing rice exporting coun- 

tries are forced out of market competition. 

The Rice Title has several features different from provision for other agri- 

cultural crops. 

--/1985 Crop Marketing Loan/ 

On April 15, 1986, the rice provisions were retroactively applied to the 1985 

rice crop. Farmers were able to pay back their loans at a rate equal to the 
prevailing "World Market Price" as determined weekly by the U.S. Secretary of 

Agriculture. 

--/Target Price/ 

Target prices are maintained at US$11.90 per cwt in 1986, and gradually re- 

duced to US$11.66 in 1987, US$11.30 in 1988, US$10.95 in 1989 and US$10.71 in 

1990. 
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--/Loan Rates/ 

The loan rates for 1987-1990 will be 85 percent of the simple average of the 
scason prices received by the producers during the preceding 5 marketing years, 

excluding the years with highest and Lowest prices, but not more than 5 per- 

cent below the previous vear rate, and not lower than US$6.50 per cwrt. 

--/Loan Repayment / 

Loans may be repaid at the prevailing “World Market Price” as determined by 
the Secretary, or 530 percent of the loan rate for 1986-1987 crops, 60 percent 

of the loan rate for 1988 crop and 70 percent of the loan rate for the 1989- 

1990 crop, whichever is higher. 

-~~-/Marketing Certificates (August 1, 1986-July 31, 1991)/ 

As a condition of repaying the loan at a lower level, the Secretary may re- 
quire producers to purchase negotiable marketing certificates, redeemable for 
CCC-owned stocks, for up to half the difference between the repayment rate level 
and the “world price.” 

--/Acreage Limitations/ 

If the Secretary determines that the supply of rice is excessive, an acreage 
limitating programme, or a paid diversion programme, or both may be imple- 

mented, The Secretary must try to use acreage reduction programmes to result 

in a carryover of 30 million cwt. Acreage limitations cannot exceed 35 per- 

cent of the rice base average. 

For the 1986 crop of rice, a 35 percent acreage reduction programme is applied. 

/Effects on Rice Trade/ 

Facts are now available to allow objective assessment of the Rice Title. 

--The Farm Act has a price depressing effect on rice trade even before it was 

implemented in April 1986. Buyers held off purchases and waited for lower U.S. 

rice prices since the Farm Act and its measures were adopted in December 1985. 

Prices of Thai rice remained stagnant throughout these months of uncertainty 

and speculation. 

The U.S. has not been much successful in moving out U.S. rice onto world market 

despite heavy subsidies. Commercial sales since January 1986 until June 1986 

were recorded at 571,000 tonnes down by 17.1 percent from 689,000 tonnes in 
1985. Concessional sales have been down from 218,000 tonnes t- 212,000 tonnes. 

-~The sharp fall in U.S. rice prices following the weekly price announcement 

has had depressing effects on all types of rice as different grades of rice 

compete with one another. This explains the fall in prices of medium and 
low quality Thai rice. 
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--The price support enjoyed by the U.S. farmers through the artificially high 

target prices and deficiency payments insulates them from the world rice market 

conditions. At the same time, the loan repayment rate which effectively estab- 

lishes a floor price for U.S. rice can be adjusted to move U.S. rice sales on 
to the world market. The lower the loan repayment rate, the higher the amount 
of subsidies granted to U.S. exporters and farmers. The absence of any 
price support in Thailand means that the lower U.S. prices which are needed 

to off load U.S. rice have forced other exporters to accept lower prices if 

they want to compete. 

--The vast sum of subsidy on rice exports, estimated to reach US$1 billion 
this year (compared with a three-year average of US$700 million from 1982-1984) 
can earn additional 300,000 tonnes for U.S. exports. However, at half prices 

the earnings will be lower contributing further to U.S. farm trade deficit. 
At the same time, other exporting countries are faced with general price de- 

pression induced by the Farm Act. The U.S. is forcing the burden of the ad- 
justment on the nonsubsidizing exporting countries while the U.S. rice sector 

remains untouched. In so doing, 23 million Thai farmers have lost from January 
to June 1986 US$73 million while 11,000 U.S. farmers have got US$1,000 million 

subsidy in 1986. 

--The price fall would have been much more pronounced had it not been the 
unexpected large demand from Brazil and Peru, which have bought 700,000 tonnes 

and 42,000 tonnes respectively. The purchases were from both Thatland and the 

U.S. 

/What Is Wrong With the Rice Title of the Food Security Act of 19857/ 

The U.S. rice industry has accepted the fact that the U.S. rice had priced it- 

self out the market as a consequence of the high prices maintained in the 198] 
Farm Bill. But it is not prepared to accept the market signal and lower prices, 

as other rice exporting countries including Thatland have done so. 

Despite the budget difficulties, Congress has enacted a very costly farm 

legislation to fight against subsidies that are pouring out of every treasury 

in the major industrialized countries. 

Let us ask, therefore, in what way the Rice Title of the Food Security Act 

helps in countering subsidies from the major industrialized countries. 

The U.S. rice industry insists that the That Government subsidises its rice 

exports. This belief is explicitly stated in Section 1169 of the Food Security 

Act. Yet, in a thorough investigation of Thai rice export practices, the 

U.S. International Trade Commission (ITC) found that in 1985, the Thal Govern- 

ment subsidized its rice exports by 9.75 mostly in the form of credit given 

to all exporters. This small credit amount is not different from the ".5. own 

GSM-102 guarantee. 



Despite the ruling, Congress has increased payment to 11,000 U.S. rice farmers 
from an average of US$700 million from 1982-1984 to US$1 billion in 1986. 

Incidentally, the US$50,000 ceiling on the amount each rice farmer can receive 
from the U.S. Government has worked out to be US$90,000 for each farmer per 
year from the taxpayer. 

The real irony is that, while most American taxpayers think of the European 
Community (EC) as being the main villain in the subsidy game, the /rice title 
does not hurt the EC but gives the benefits to the EC/, because it is a major 

buyer of U.S. rice. First, the EC hardly exports rice so there is no question 
of markets lost to the EC. Second, most of the money given to U.S. farmers by 

U.S. taxpayers to bring U.S. rice price down does not even go to EC consumers. 
Because of the variable import levy system of the common Agricultural Policy, 
the money would be collected by the EC in the form of increased import levies. 
This increased revenue will then help the EC to maintain its export subsidy 
programme, about which the U.S. is so angry. 

As a consistently free and fair trader in the world rice market, Thatland 
is not asking that the U.S. treats her specially, but she is asking that the 
U.S. treats her fairly. Thailand can surely ask the following questions: 

--Is it fair to single Thailand out in the U.S. export subsidy offensive when 
the target is elsewhere? 

--Is it fair to penalize Thailand because she is a low-cost producer of rice 
in comparison with the U.S.? 

--Is it fair to U.S. taxpayers that they are being asked to pay out a large 
sum of money to subsidize this particularly mindless form of economic aggres- 

sion against a relatively weak and innocent U.S. ally? 

--Is it fair to non-rice farmers in the U.S. that the rice industry should be 
able to take away the sum of money that could otherwise be used to help their 
own industry, some of which are more depressed and much more the victims of 

really substantial subsidies on the part of other exporters? 

/6662 
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THAILAND 

BRIEFS 

WAR RESERVE TALKS WITH U.S.--Thailand is expected to conclude its talks with 
the “sited States over the planned war reserve stockpile to be based here by 

the ead of this month, Defence Minister Phaniang Kantarat said yesterday. 
ACM Phaniang admitted that “certain problems" in the negotiations have pre- 
vented an early agreement. He said much progress was made after talks between 
Foreign Minister Sitthi Sawetsila and U.S. Defence Secretary Caspar Weinberger 
in Washington last month. The minister reaffirmed that the problems were not 
due to the U.S. requirement that Thailand shoulder half of the annual US$20 
million outlay for the arms stockpile reserve which will be used to counter 
outside aggression. ACM Phaniang said senior officials of both countries have 
reached a compromise and it was now a matter of deciding whether to announce 
the result in Washington or Bangkok. He said the U.S. also has promised not 
to cut military assistance because Thailand is shouldering a heavy refugee 
burden. [Text] [Bangkok BANGKOK POST in English 20 Oct 86 p 3 BK) /6662 

VIETNAMESE ARRESTED AFTER BORDER CROSSING--Aranyap' athet--Three Vietnamese men 
crossed the border from Kampuchea and were arrested yesterday. Tran Triev 
(Va), 27, La Van Than, 27, and La Van Tai, 21, claimed they were civilians 
who fled their country because they could not stand the communist regime and 

wanted a better life in a third country. They told authorities they they 
left southern Vietnam on October 5 for Kampuchea by car and bribed their way 
to Thailand with five-baht weight of gold. They were detained for further 
interrogation by military authorities. [Text] [Bangkok BANGKOK POST in Eng- 
lish 21 Oct 86 p 2 BK] /6662 

ICELAND'S PRIME MINISTER ARRIVES--Iceland's Prime Minister Steingrimur 
Hermannsson arrived in Bangkok yesterday for a three-day private visit, the 
Foreign Ministry said. Mr Hermannsson's schedule includes a dinner hosted by 
Deputy Prime Minister Phichai Rattakun, a boat trip on the Chao Phraya River 
and a press conference tomorrow. [Text] [Bangkok BANGKOK POST in English 
19 Oct 86 p 3 BK] /6662 

SCIENTIFIC AGREEMENT WITH CHILE--Thailand and Chile on 10 October signed an 
agreement on scientific and technical cooperation. At the signing ceremony, 
Thai Deputy Foreign Minister Praphat Limpaphan said in his statement that 

the signing of the agreement marks the important milestone in the history of 

friendly relations between Thailand and Chile, and indicates the importance 
which both countries attach to the promotion of scientific and technical 
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cooperation for the mutual benefit of the people. This agreement provides a 

framework for both countries to further their constructive cooperation in 
scientific and technical fields. The goal is to bring about a better and 
improved quality of life to the peoples of the country. The Thai deputy for- 
eign minister said he is confident that the agreement will enhance friendly 
relations and close ties between Thailand and Chile. [Text] [Bangkok Voice 
of Free Asia in English 1500 GMT 13 Oct 86 BK] /6662 

OUTGOING AMBASSADORS--His majesty the king on 15 October granted a separate 
audience to Yugoslav Ambassador Ismet Redzic, Brazilian Ambassador Paulo da 
Costa Franco, and French Ambassador Andre Arnaud; who bid farewell to the king 
wpon the conclusion of their terms here. [Summary] [Bangkok Domestic Service 
in Thai 1300 GMT 15 Oct 86 BK) /9274 

DPRK OFFICIAL VISITS HOUSE SPEAKER--At the reception room of the National As- 
sembly this morning [15 October], (Choi Man-song), DPRK trade representative, 
paid a courtesy call on House Speaker Chuan Likphai. The house speaker wel- 
comed the Korean official to Thailand and expressed hope that relations 
between the two countries will be further developed and strengthened. Touch- 
ing on trade relations, the house speaker anticipated that the DPRK will 
consider buying more agricultural products from Thailand. [Text] [Bangkok 
Domestic Service in Thai 1300 GMT 15 Oct 86 BK] /9274 

CSO: 4207/29 
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COALITION GOVERNMENT OF DEMOCRATIC KAMPUCHEA 

VODK REPORTS DK DELEGATE'S ADDRESS AT UN MEETING 

BK191018 (Clandestine) Voice of Democratic Kampuchea in Cambodian 2330 GMT 
8 Oct 86 

{Text} On 9 October, Ambassador Uhan Youran, member of the Democratic 
Kampuchean delegation attending the 41st session of the UN General Assembly, 

made a speech at the meeting of the sixth committee, namely the Committee for 
Legal Affairs of the UN General Assembly, on increasing the efficiency of 
the principle of nonuse of force in international affairs and on solving 
international conflicts through peaceful means. 

He explained in detail the CGDK's 8-point proposal, put forward on 17 March, 
in an attempt to seek a political solution to the Cambodian issue, 4 situation 
which arose from the act of aggression and extermination of the Cambodian 
race of the Hanoi authorities to annex Cambodia into Vietnam's new empire 
called Indochina federation with Vietnam as master and Cambodia and Laos as 
servants. 

He told the sixth committee that the CGDK's important peace proposal has been 
warmly received by the international community which recognizes that it is a 
reasonable, comprehensive, and generous proposal for the Vietnamese aggressors 
and the puppet regime in Phnom Penh. He said that Vietnam's rejection of this 
peace proposal shows Vietnam's clear intention of forcing the international 
community to accept Vietnam's act of aggression in Cambodia as a fait 
accompli. To achieve this goal, the Hanoi Vietnamese have been deceitfully 
and insolently lying and cheatin, by saying that Vietnamese troops, about 
200,000 of them, occupying Cambodia are volunteers to liberate Cambodia. At 
the same time, to avoid responding to the UN General Assembly's resolutions 
and the international community's persistent demands that Vietnam withdraw 
all its forces from Cambodia unconditionally, Vietnam has undertaken the so- 
called partial annual troop withdrawal, which in reality is merely a troop 
rotation, and said it will withdraw all its troops by 1990 on the condition 
that our Cambodian nationalist resistance forces and the international com- 
munity accept Vietnam's act of aggression in Cambodia as a fait accompli. 

Chan Youran continued: Vietnam's rejection of UN-supervised free elections 
to let the Cambodian people choose their regime themselves exposes Vietnam's 
trick which claims that the puppet regime in Phnom Penh and the Vietnamese 
occupation in Cambodia have been welcomed and acclaimed by the Cambodian 
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peopie. Due to its refusal to heed the international community's demands, 

Vietnam has become a disgraced and despicable country without any character 

in the eves of the world. Chan Youran added that Vietnam has tried to bury 
the issue of Vietnam's war of aggression in Cambodia under the so-called 

problem of peace, stability, and cooperation in Southeast Asia by including 
this issue into the agenda of the UN General Assembly since 1980. Through 
this, Vietnam attempted to trade the Cambodian issue with the ASEAN countries 
in its political negotiations. However, the United Nations continues to 

demand that Vietnam directly negotiate with the CGDK, which is the major party 
to this conflict. This year, Vietnam's debate on peace, stability, and 
cooperation in Southeast Asia has been withdrawn from the agenda under the 

pretext that it will be debated at next year's session. This is because 
there was no support from various UN members who oppose the maneuver of the 
Hanoi Vietnamese whose sole aim is to hinder talks on the Cambodian issue. 

After this speech, representatives from many countries, members of the sixth 

committee, warmly congratulated our Democratic Kampuchean delegation. 

{9738 
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COALITION GOVERNMENT OF DEMOCRATIC KAMPUCHEA 

DK ARMY COMMAND PRAISES SOLDIERS' SUCCESS 

BK180630 (Clandestine) Voice of Democratic Kampuchea in Cambodian 2330 GMT 
17 Oct 86 

{16 October letter of commendation from DK National Army Supreme Command to 
soldiers, people, and nationalist Cambodian soldiers and officials forced to 
serve the Vietnamese enemy on the Kampot, Takeo, South Kompong Speu, south- 

west Phnom Penh, and Route 4 battlefields] 

[Text] I Our National Army, people, and nationalist Cambodian soldiers 
and village and commune officials forced to serve the Vietnamese enemy on the 
Kampot, Takeo, south Kompong Speu, southwest Phnom Penh, and Route 4 battle- 
fields have closely cooperated and improved the active implementation of the 
new 5-point fighting method, particularly the first and second methods. 
They have attacked and dismantled Vietnamese administrative networks in 
villages and communes again and again in every district, from the one 
adjoining the Vietnamese border to Phnom Penh. 

In September and early October, the implementation of the new 5-point 
fighting method, particularly the first and second methods, by our National 
Army, people, and nationalist Cambodian soldiers and village and commune 
officials on the Kampot, Takeo, sou‘h Kompong Speu, southwest Phnom Penh, 
and Route 4 battlefields was crowned with very satisfactory results. 

Il In terms of numbers, our National Army, in cooperation with people and 
nationalist Cambodian soldiers and village and commune officials forced to 

serve the Vietnamese enemy, has carried out activities to attack and dis- 
mantle Vietnamese village and commune administrative networks in the following 

localities: 

Takeo Province: 16 villages and 2 communes, Krapum Chhuk and Kompong Krasang 
Communes, in Kaoh Andet District; 18 villages and 2 communes, Samraong, 

Trapeang Thom, and Popel Communes, in Tram Kak District; 13 villages and 
3 communes, Krang Knong, Pos Sar, and Tang Krasang Communes; 6 villages and 
a commune, Chi Khna, in Treang District; and 7 villages and a commune, Ream 
Andaeuk, in Kirivong District. 
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Kampot Province: 3 villages and 5 communes, Chakrei Ting, Kbal Romeas, 

Ang Romeas, O Krasa, and Prey Thom Communes, in Kampot District; 21 villages 

and 4 communes, Ban Leav, Meanchey, Trapeang Reang, and Krang Snay Communes, 

in Chhuk District; 28 villages and 4 communes, Svay Tong, Kanthao, Damnak 

Kantuot, and Kompong Trach Communes, in Kompong Trach District; 22 villages 

and 3 communes, Khcheay, Dang Tong, and Sala Communes, in Tuk Meas District; 

10 villages and 2 communes, Phnum Kong and Dambok Khpos Communes, in Angkor 

Chey District. 

Southern Kompong Speu Province: 12 villages and 2 communes, Tuol Ampil and 

Phong Communes, in Kong Pisei District; and 18 villages and 3 communes, 

Krang Ampil, Tham Ta Ar, and Srang Communes, in Samraong Tong District. 

In sum, in September and early October, our comrades-in-arms repeatedly 
attacked and dismantled Vietnamese administrative networks in 193 villages 

and 33 communes. 

We also scored good results in attacking the Vietnamese enemy in accordance 

with the third, fourth, and fifth methods. For example, we ambushed and 

routed the Vietnamese enemy in Ang Romeas Commune and a company of Vietnamese 

soldiers in Phong Commune; ambushed and destroyed many Vietnamese trucks 

carrying war materiel and troops along Route 4; and attacked a township at 

Kompong Trach market and Vietnamese positions in Phong and Krang Ampil 
Communes. 

In sum, the Kampot, Takeo, south Kompong Speu, southwest Phnom Penh, and 

Route 4 battlefields have been transformed into active guerrilla zones, from 

the southern suburb of Phnom Penh right through to the Vietnamese border. We 

have increased our attacks to dismantle Vietnamese village and commune 

authorities again and again. The Vietnamese enemy has been unable to plunder 
our people's property at will; they cannot round up our people for forced 

labor at will; and they cannot draft our people's children to serve in the 
army. Our people have been freed and our compatriots--Cambodian soldiers, 

militiamen, and village and commune olficials--have been freed. 

iii These fine results achieved by our National Army, people, and Cambodian 

soldiers on the Kampot, Takeo, south Kampong Speu, southwest Phnom Penh, and 

Route 4 battlefields are due to the following: 

1. A firm grasp of Vietnamese weak points and shortcomings and a clear 

understanding that as long as we attack in accordance with the 5-point method, 
particularly attack villages, and dare to attack, we can attack the Vietnamese 

enemy anywhere. 

2. <A firm grasp and increasingly good implementation of the new 5-point 

fighting method, particularly a firm grasp and good implementation of attac} 
against villages, by considering these village attacks as the key and basis 

for increasing the 3-element forces. 
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3. Implementation of the 5-point fighting method with lively initiatives. 
If we cannot attack one place, we move our forces to attack another. If we 
cannot attack according to the first method, we switch to the second, third, 
fourth, and fifth methods. In other words, we take the initiative in seeking 
ways to actively attack the Vietnamese enemy. 

4. Better implementation of the principle of fighting and building at the 
same time. 

5. Constant good implementation of the principle of using the 3-element 
forces, that is attacking villages, freeing people, and encouraging people, 
Cambodian soldiers, militiamen, and village and commune officials to join our 

National Army in attacking the Vietnamese enemy. 

6. Better implementation of the principle of attacking rural villages in 

combination with attacks on small, medium, and large townships and major 

cities. 

7. The key factor for the satisfactory results of our National Amny's 5-pvint 
fighting method, particularly the first and second methods, is the constant 
presence of all levels of commanders, up to regiment and division levels, 

on the battlefield to organize and direct the fighting. 

IV This is a fine experience for the National Army on the Kampot, Takeo, 
south Kompong Speu, southwest Phnom Penh, and Route 4 battlefields. Cadres 

and combatants of the Democratic Kampuchean National Army on the Kampot, 
Takeo, south Kompong Speu, southwest Phnom Penh, and Route 4 battlefields, 

people, Cambodian soldiers, and village and commune officials who took part 
in the repeat attacks on the Vietnamese enemy according to the 5-point 
fighting method, particularly the first and second methods: Please further 
study and learn from this fine experience and vigorously and actively increase 
activities against the Vietnamese initiated in accordance with the 5-point 
fighting method and the principle of using the 3-element forces and our other 
principles. This is to contribute--along with our Nationai Army--on battle- 
fields throughout the country in order to bring about new changes on the 
military Vattlefield during the 9th dry season. 

V On the occasion of the fine successes of the comrades-in-arms commanders 
and combatants of the Democratic Kampuchean National Army on the Kampot, Takeo, 
south Kompong Speu, southwest Phnom Penh, and Route 4 battlefields, the 

Supreme Command of the Democratic Kampuchean National Army would like to 
express warmest and most profound congratulations. May all comrades-in-arms 
enjoy good health and score new and greater victories in the coming 9th dry 
season. 

[Dated] 16 October 1986 

[Signed] The Supreme Command of the Democratic Kampuchean National Army. 

/9738 
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COALITION GOVERNMENT OF DEMOCRATIC KAMPUCHEA 

SRV 7701TH DIVISIONAL COMMAND ATTACKED 10 OCTOBER 

BK190131 (Clandestine) Voice of Democratic Kampuchea in Cambodian 2330 
GMT 18 Oct 86 

[Text] On 10 October, our National Army, in cooperation with people and 
nationalist Cambodian soldiers and village and commune officials forced to 
serve the Vietnamese, launched a commando attack on the Vietnamese enemy's 
7701th divisional command at Acha Leak in Kompong Thom provincial town. The 
raid was launched on two prongs. The first attacked the 7701th divisional 
command offices at Acha Leak in Kompong Thom town and the second attacked the 
defense line protecting the 770lth divisional command. After a 30-minute 
battle, we killed 6 Vietnamese enemy soldiers on the spot and wounded 13 
others, including the divisional commander, whose injuries were serious. We 
destroyed a DK-82 bun, 2 RPD's, 5 B-40 rocket launchers, 3 AK's, a Soviet- 
made T-54 tank, 3 divisional command offices, and some war materiel. 

Also on 10 October, our National Army, in cooperation with people, nationalist 
Cambodian soldiers and village and commune officials forced to serve the 
Vietnamese, raided an intelligence unit of the Vietnamese enemy's 7701th 
division at the Siem Reap-Preah Vihear road junction in Kompong Thom town 
suburb. We killed 5 Vietnames. soldiers on the spot, wounded 6 others, and 
destroyed a 60-mm mortar, a 1.28-mm machine gun, 3 AK's, and some war 
materiel. 

/9738 
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COALITION GOVERNMENT OF DEMOCRATIC KAMPUCHEA 

VONADK BATTLE REPORTS FOR 10-16 OCTOBER 

BK171049 [Editorial Report] (Clandestine) Voice of the National Army of 
Democratic Kampuchea in Cambodian monitored by Bangkok Bureau during the 
reporting period 10-16 October carried the following battle reports: 

VONADK at 2315 GMT on 10 October reports that 157 Canbodian soldiers on 
“ampot battlefield mutinied on 26 and 29 September and commune networks in 
Battambang District on 4 October; cut railroad track on Moung-Pursat and 
Kompong Chhnang battlefields on 2 October; ambushed a regiment along Stoeng 
Pheas River in Sangke District of Battambang Province on 2 October, an 
armored vehicle on Pailin battlefield on 29 September, and a truck en route 
to Oddar Meanchey on Siem Reap battlefield on 1 October; fired 107-mm 
rockets into Pailin District on Battambang battlefield on 1 October; and 
conducted various other guerrilla activities on Kompong Chhnang, Moung- 
Pursat, Pailin, and south Sisophon battlefields between 26 September and 

3 October, killing or wounding 79 Vietnamese soldiers; destroying 3 village 
administrative networks, 350 meters of railroad track, 2 rifles, 1 truck, 
2 boats, and some war materiel; and seizing 2 rifles and some ammunition 
and war materiel. 

According to VONADK at 2315 GMT on 11 October, DK forces dismantled the 
Vietnamese village and commune administrative networks in Sangke District of 

Battambang Province on 8 October, in Chhuk District on Kampot battlefield 
on 4 and 7 October, and in Thpong District of Kompong Speu Province on 
2 and 5 October; and conducted various other guerrilla activities on Kampot, 
Pailin, Koh Kong Leu, and Samlot battlefields between 1 and 8 October, 
killing or wounding 102 Vietnamese soldiers; dismantling 10 village 
administrative networks; destroying 6 weapons, 6 boats and some war materiel; 
and seizing 3 rifles. 

VONADK at 2315 GMT on 12 October reports that DK forces attacked a rice train 
in Kompong Chhnang Province on 30 September and Vietnamese boats north of 
Battambang Province on 9 October; dismantled the Vietnamese village and 
commune networks in areas on east Battambang battlefield on 8 October, in 
Chhuk District on Kampot battlefield on 4 and 7 October, in Sot Nikom and 
Siem Reap Districts on Siem Reap battlefield on 2 October, and in Prey Nop 
District on Kompong Som battlefield on 7 October; ambushed the Vietnamese 
trucks on Kampot battlefield on 8 October; and conducted guerrilla activities 
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on Route 4 and Kampot battlefields between 30 September and 9 October, killing 

or wounding 100 Vietnamese enemies; dismantling 1 commune and 11 village 

administrative networks; destroying 33 weapons, 1 commune office building, 

1 locomotive, 7 train cars, 2 trucks, 8 boats, and some war materiel; and 
seizing some ammunition and war materiel. 

According to VONADK at 2315 GMT on 13 October, DK forces attacked Ampil 
District seat in Oddar Meanchey Province on 30 September; fired 107-mm 
rockets into Sisophon District seat and Battambang Town suburb on 2 and 7 

October; dismantled the Vietnamese village and commune administrative networks 
in Stoeng Trang District of Kompong Cham Province on 3 October and on Moung- 
Pursat battlefield on 3 October; ambushed a Vietnamese regiment in Samraong 
District on 9 October and a truck in Phnum Sruoch District in Kompong Speu 
Province on 9 October; and conducted various other guerrilla activities on 
west Battambang and south Sisophon battlefields between 29 September and 
10 October, killing or wounding 71 Vietnamese soldiers; dismantling 1 commune 
and 4 village administrative networks; destroying 21 weapons, 1 boat, an 
ammunition depot, 1 rice stock, and some war materiel; seizing 3 weapons and 
some war materiel; and Liberating 1 commune and 4 villages on Kompong Cham 

battlefield. 

According to VONADK at 2315 GMT on 14 October, DK forces routed a Vietnamese 
battalion north of Samlot District seat in Battambang Province on 10 October; 
ambushed a Vietnamese company in Ampil District in Oddar Meanchey Province 
on 29 September; dismantled the Vietnamese village and commune administra- 

tions in Tuk Meas and Chhuk Districts on Kampot battlecield on 3 October, 

in Thalabarivat District on Stung Treng battlefield on 4 October, in 

Sangke District on Battambang battlefield on 10 October; and conducted other 
guerrilla activities on Route 4, Kampot, Kompong Thom, south Sisophon, 
north Battambang, west Battambang, north Sisophon, and Samlot battlefields 

between 29 September and 10 October, killing or wounding 104 Vietnamese 
soldiers; destroying 1 commune and 9 village administrative networks, 15 
weapons, 1 commune office building, 1 C-25 radio, 3 barracks, and some war 
materiel; seizing 14 weapons and some war materiel; and liberating 3 villages 
on Kampot battlefield. 

VONADK at 2315 GMT on 15 October reports that DK forces attacked a train at 
Veal Rinh station in Prey Nop District on Kompong Som battlefield on 6 
October; fired 107-mm rockets and DK-75 shells into Sisophon District of 

Battambang Province on 10 October; routed a Vietnamese regiment in Sangke 
District of Battambang Province; dismantled the Vietnamese village and commune 
administrative networks in Udong District on northwest Phnom Penh battlefield 
on 6 and 10 October, and in Kong Pisei District of Kompong Speu Province on 
7 October, ambushed a Vietnamese battalion on Stung Treng battlefield on 
9 October and a Vietnamese batallion on north Sisophon battlefield on 28 
September; and conducted various other guerrilla activities on Route 4, north 
Sisophon, and Koh Kong Leu battlefields between 1 and 11] October, killing or 
wounding 115 Vietnamese soldiers; destroying 1 locomotive, 13 train cars, 11 
village administrative networks, 44 guns, some ammunition, 2 barracks, and 
some war materiel; and seizing 5 guns. 



VONADK at 2315 GMT on 16 October reports that DK forces destroyed the Viet- 
namese commune and village administrations in Prey Nop District on Kompong 
Som battlefield on 4 and 10 October, in Kampot District on 1, 2, and 8 

October, in Kompong Trach District on 3 October, in Kirivong District on 
4 October, and in Rolea P'ier District on 7 October; ambushed a truck on 
route 4 on 11 October and another truck in Koh Kong Province on 13 October; 

and conducted other guerrilla activities on Leach, Peam Ta, and Pailin 

battlefields between 1 and 10 October, killing or wounding 57 Vietnamese 
soldiers; destroying 1 commune and 114 village administrations, 1 commune 

office building, 1 truck, 2 barracks, and some war materiel; and liberating 

3 villages on Kompong Som battlefield. 

/9738 
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COALITION GOVERNMENT OF DEMOCRATIC KAMPUCHEA 

VONADK BATTLE REPORTS FOR 17-23 OCTOBER 

BK240300 [Editorial Report] (Clandestine) Voice of the National Armny of 
Democratic Kampuchea in Cambodian monitored by Bangkok Bureau during the 
reporting period 17-23 October carried the following battle reports: 

VONADK at 2315 GMT on 17 October reports that DK forces ambushed the Vietnamese 
trucks on North Sisophon battlefield on 12 October; broke up the Vietnamese 
village and commune administrations in Kompong Trach and Kampot Districts on 
Kampot battlefield on 3 October, in Treang and Tram Kak Districts on Takeo 
battlefield on 6 and 10 October, in Kompong Svay District on Kompong Thom 
battlefield on 13 October, in Moung District on 10 October, in Krakor 
District on 11 October, in Baribo District on 5 and 16 October, and in Siem 
Reap District on 11 October; and conducted various other guerrilla activities 
on Kampot, Moung-Pursat, Kompong Chhnang, West Battambang, South Sisophon, 
and Leach battlefields between 3 and 16 October, killing or wounding 100 enemy 

soldiers; destroying 2 commune and 17 village administrative networks, 37 
weapons, 2 commune office buildings, 3 trucks, 2 barracks, and some war 
materiel; 5 weapons and some war materiel; and liberated 2 villages on 
Moung-Pursat battlefield. 

According to VONADK at 2315 GMT on 18 October, the DK National Army [DKNA] 
attacked the Vietnamese divisional command and intelligence unit in Kompong 
Thom Town on 10 October; ambushed 2 trucks on Route 4 and 11 October; dis- 
mantled the Vietnamese administrative networks in Siem Reap, Udong, Thpong, 

Ponhea Loe, Kompong Tralach, and Tram Kak districts between 6 and 15 October; 
and conducted various other guerrilla activities on northwest Phnom Penh, 
Sisophon, East Battambang, South Sisophon, and Peam Ta battlefields between 
6 and 15 October, killing or wounding 156 Vietnamese soldiers; destroying 
2 commune and 11 village administrative networks, 36 assorted weapons, 2 

commune offices, 2 trucks, a T-54 tank, 3 divisional command offices, and some 
war materiel; seizing some war materiel; and liberating 4 villages on Siem 
Reap battlefield. 

VONADK at 2315 GMT on 19 October reports that DK forces routed Vietnamese 
regiments west of Battaiwbang Town on 7 October and a battalion north of 
Battambang Town on 11 October; attacked the Vietnamese village and comnune 
administrative networks in Prey Nop, Memot, Tram Kak, Kong Pisei, Kompong 

Svay, and Sisophon Districts between 8 and 20 October; and conducted various 

55 



other guerrilla activities on Kompong Thom, Route 4, Takeo, Kompong Son, 

East Battambang, and North Battambang battlefields between 7 and 20 October, 

killing or wounding 74 Vietnamese soldiers; dismantling 1 commune and 10 
village administrative networks; destroying 12 assorted weapons, | commur« 

office, 2 boats, and some war materiel; seizing a rifle; and liberating 2 

villages in Memot District on East Kompong Cham battlefield. 

VONADK at 2315 GMT on 20 October reports that DK forces routed a Vietnamese 

regiment and a battalion near Pochentong airport in Phnom Penh on 12 and 13 
October; dismantled the Vietnamese village and commune administrative networxs 
in Phnum Penh and Ponhea Loe Districts in Kandal Province on 10, 11, 16 and 

17 October, in Udong and Thpong Districts of Kompong Speu Province on 15 
October, and in Stoeng Trang District of Kompong Cham Province on 15 October; 

and conducted other guerrilla activities on Kompong Cham, Kompong Som, Pailin, 
Peam Ta, and South Sisophon battlefields between 9 and 17 October, killing 

or wounding 139 enemy soldiers; destroying 1 commune and 10 village admini- 
Strations, 26 weapons, 1 commune office, and some war materiel; and seizing 

3 rifles and some war materiel. 

According to VONADK at 2315 GMT on 21 October, DK forces dismantled the 

Vietnamese village and commune networks in Battambang and Samlot Districts 

on East Battambang Battlefield on 15, 16 and 17 October, in Baribo District 
of Kompong Chhnang Province on 14 October, in Chhuk District of Kampot 
Province on 1] October, in Kompong Svay District of Kompong Thom Province 
on 19 October; routed 2 Vietnamese company units on the bank of the Tonle 
Sap Lake on Moung-Pursat battlefield on 15 October; ambushed a Vietnamese 
truck moving from Samlot District seat in Battambang Province on 13 October; 
attacked a Vietnamese company unit in Leach District on Pursat battlefield 

on 13 October; and conducted various other guerrilla activities on Kompong 

Chhnang, Battambang, Kampot, Takeo, Kompong Som, Samlot, and Leach battleficids 

between 1 and 16 October, killing or wounding 89 Vietnamese soldiers; 
destroying 1 commune and 15 village administrative networks, 16 weapons, | 
commune office building, 1 truck, 1 C-25 field radio, 5 boats, 10 barracks, 

and some ammunition and war materiel; seizing 10 weapons, 3 boats, and some 

ammunition and war materiel; and liberating 5 villages on East Battambang 
battlefield. 

VONADK at 2315 GMT on 22 October reports that DKNA shelled Siem Reap inter- 
national airport in Siem Reap Town on 13 October; dismantled the Vietnamese 
village and commune administrations in Siem Reap District on 16 October, in 

ward seven in Kompong Thom Town and in Santuk District of Kompong Thom 
Province on 19 October, in Treang District ot Takeo Province on 7 October, 

and in Kong Pisei District of Kompong Speu Province on 17 October; and con- 
ducted other guerrilla activities on Chhep battlefield between 4 and / 
October, killing or wounding 75 Vietnamese soldiers; destroying 9 village 
and 3 commune administrative networks, 11 weapons, 2 commune office buildings, 

3 barracks, and some war materiel; seizing 1 rifle and some war materiel; 

and liberating 4 villages on Kompong Thom battlefield and 3 villages on 

Kompong Speu battlefield. 
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VONADK at 2315 GMT on 23 October reports that DKNA dismantled the Vietnamese 
village and commune administrative networks in Siem Reap, Banteay Srei, 

Puok, Chikreng, Baray, Santuk, and Udong Districts between 10 and 18 October; 
attacked a Vietnamese company position south of Peam Ta on Peam Ta battlefield 
on 21 October; and conducted various other guerrilla activities on Kompong 
Som, Siem Reap, Moung-Pursat, and Kompong Chhnang battlefields between 6 and 
19 Uctober, killing or wounding 68 enemy soldiers; destroying 1 commune 
am: 24 village administrative networks, 14 weapons, 1 commune office building, 

l ‘S field radio, 3 barracks, and some ammunition and war materiel; and 

\, erating 12 villages on Siem Reap battlefield and 1 village in Udong 
District on northwest Phnom Penh battlefield. 
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JPRS-SEA-86-2060 
12 November 1936 

COALITION GOVERNMENT OF DEMOCRATIC KAMPUCHEA 

BRIEFS 

SIEM REAP AIRPORT SHELLING--Siem Reap battlefield: On 13 October, our national 
army fired 107-mm rockets into the international airport in Siem Reap Town. 
A day later, the people reported to us that our shelling of the Siem Reap 
international airport resulted in the death of a Vietnamese provincial police- 
man and the wounding of five others. We also destroyed three barracks and 
some war materiel. After the shelling, the situation in Siem Reap Town was 
chaotic. The Vietnamese enemies were compelled to take their planes away from 
the airport. [Excerpt] [(Clandestine) Voice of the National Army of Democra- 
tic Kampuchea in Cambodian 2315 GMT 22 Oct 86 BK] /9738 

ACTIONS IN BATTAMBANG--West Battambang battlefield: On 7 October, the 
Vietnamese enemy dispatched two regiments--which were supported by 105-mm 
and 122-mm artillery fire until 9 October--to try to oppose our National 
Army west of Battambang Town. These regiments, however, were routed by our 
forces. We killed 8 Vietnamese enemy soldiers on the spot and wounded 13 
others and destroyed a 30-mm machinegun, 3 B-40 and B-41 rocket launchers, 
and some war materiel. North Battambang battlefield: On 11 October, the 
Vietnamese sent a battalion, supported by 105-mm artillery fire, to try to 
resist us north of Battambang Town. We routed the Vietnamese for a second 

time at Boeng Thom and Kon Kat. We killed five Vietnamese enemy soldiers 
on the spot and wounded six others and destroyed some ammunition and war 

materiel and two boats with their loads. [Excerpt] [(Clandestine) Voice 
of the National Army of Democratic Kampuchea in Cambodian 2315 GMT 19 Oct 
86 BK] /9738 

TRUCKS AMBUSHED IN ODDAR MEANCHEY--On 12 October, four Soviet-made trucks 
carrying troops and 130-mm and 85-mm artillery shells from Samraong to 
Kouk Mon along Route 69 in Oddar Meachey Province on north Sisophon battle- 
field were ambushed by our National Army. We destroyed two trucks on the 
spot; the remaining two fled back. We killed 15 Vietnamese soldiers and 

wounded 7 others; destroyed 34 assorted weapons, including 2 80-mm and 3 
60-mm mortars, 5 B-40 and B-41 rocket launchers, 2 RPD grenade launchers, 
20 AK's, and all the 130-mm and 85-mm artillery shells in the two trucks. 
[Text] [(Clandestine) Voice of Democratic Kampuchea in Cambodian 2330 GMT 
17 Oct 86 BK] /9738 
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12 November 1°36 

TRUCKS AMBUSHED IN KOMPONG SPEU--On 11 October our National Army ambushed 
and destroyed two Vietnamese trucks carrying troops and war materiel west of 
Sre Khlong on Route 4 in Phnum Sruoch District, Kompong Speu Province. We 
killed 15 Vietnamese soldiers on the trucks and wounded 20 others. Among 
those killed were two Koh Kong provincial governors and two Sre Ambel distri. 
officials. We destroyed four K-54 pistols, 8 AK's, and all the materie! on 

the trucks. [Text] [(Clandestine) Voice of Democratic Kampuchea in 
Cambodian 2330 GMT 19 Oct 86 BK] /9738 

MESSAGES FROM DPRK LEADERS--Vice President Khieu Samphan recently received 

a message from His Excellency Pak Song-chol, vice president of the DPRK. The 
message says in substance: To His Excellency Khieu Samphan, vice president 
of Democratic Kampuchea in charge of foreign affairs: 1 would like to express 
sincere thanks for your warm congratulations sent on behalf of the Cambodian 
people and the CGDK, and in your own name, and for your support for our people 
in their just cause of reuniting the fatherland. I would like to take this 

opportunity to wish the Cambodian people greater successes in their just 
struggle to build an independent and sovereign Cambodia with its territorial! 
integrity, peace, neutrality, and nonaligned status. [Signed] Pak Song-cho!, 
vice president of the DPRK; [Dated] Pyongyang, 4 October 1986. At the same 
time, Vice President Khieu Samphan also received a message from His Excellence 
Kim Yong-nam, vice chairman of the Administrative Council and foreign minister 
of the DPRK. The message conveys similar sentiments to the above message. 
{Text} [(Clandestine) Voice of Democratic Kampuchea in Cambodian 2330 GMT 
14 Oct 86 BK] /9738 

TRAIN ATTACKED IN KAMPOT--Kompong Som battlefield: On 6 October, our “ations! 
Army and a platoon of fraternal Cambodian soldiers posted at Veal Tinh town- 
ship in Prey Nop District of Kampot Province attacked a Vietnamese train at 
Veal Tinh station. The train was loaded with ammunition, war matericl, and 
rice destined for Phnom Penh. We killed 15 Vietnamese enemies, including a 
Vietnamese lieutenant, and wounded 20 others. We destroyed a locomotive, 1} 
train cars loaded with ammunition and war materiel which exploded for an 
hour, a 12.8-mm gun, a 30-mm machinegun, 1 B-40, 17 AK's, and a pistol. 
North Sisophon battlefield: On 10 October, our National Army fired 107-em 

rockets and DK-75 shells into Sisophon District Town of Battambang Provinc«. 
We killed 3 Vietnamese enemies and wounded 4 others. The situation in 

Sisophon District Town, which has been chaotic since the first time we 
fired 107-mm rockets into it on 2 October, continues to be chaotic. [Fecerpt, 

[(Clandestine) Voice of the National Army of Democratic Kampuchea in 
Cambodian 2315 GMT 15 Oct 86 BK] /9738 
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PEOPLE'S REPUBLIC OF KAMPUCHEA 

BOU THANG OPENS ARMY FUEL STORAGE INSTALLATIONS 

BK190805 Phnom Penh Domestic Service in Cambodian 1200 GMT 17 Oct 86 

[Text] The fuel storage unit of the General Logistics Department held a 
grand ceremony on 12 October to inaugurate the unit's installations and 
depots built during the past year. 

Attending the ceremony were Comrade Bou Thang, member of the party Central 
Committee Political Bureau, vice chairman of the Council of Ministers, and 
minister of national defense; Comrade El Vansarat, member of the party Central 
Committee, deputy minister of national defense, and chief of the General 
Political Department; Comrade Meas Kroch, deputy minister of national defense; 
Comrade Ham Kin, chief of the General Logistics Department; Comrade Chan 
Dara, deputy chief of the General Logistics Department; Comrade Cheng Than, 
deputy chief of the General Logistics Department; and many other cadres from 
the Ministry of National Defense. 

Comrade (Chhun Sokkhol), chief of the fuel storage office, reported on the 
building of these installations and depots, saying that with the assignment 

of the party and state and the assistance of the upper echelons, these 
forested and swampy areas have been tumed into fuel storage unit installa- 
tions and depots to serve the needs of the whole Army. 

Comrade Ham Kin, chief of the General Logistics Department, commended the 
fuel storage unit for its achievements in response to the requirements of 
combat tasks. He also noted that, with the building of these installations 
and depots, the unit has enhanced its influence to another degree. 

Comrade Bou Thang honored this grand ceremony by cutting the ribbon as a 
symbol of opening these installations and depots of the fuel storage unit. 
All the leaders then went inside to inspect the installations and depots. 

The ceremony ended in an atmosphere of great solidarity. 
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PEOPLE'S REPUBLIC OF KAMPUCHEA 

HENG SAMRIN GREETS 1OTH O1J CONGRESS IN SOFIA 

BK211304 Phnom Penh SPK in English 1112 GMT 21 Oct 86 

[Text] Phnom Penh SPK October 2]1--Heng Samrin, president of the State Council 
of the People's Republic of Kampuchea, has sent a message of warm greetings to 

the 10th Congress of the International Organization of Journalists (O1J) held 
in Sofia, Bulgaria. 

He said in the message: 

"On behalf of the party, the government and the people of Kampuchea, we 
highly appreciate the brilliant successes recorded by 01) during the past four 
decades. We are always loyal to the goodwill of the founders of the 01J who 
have done all they could to prevent a new war. Taking this opportunity, we 
wish to express our sincere thanks to OI1J and to all journalists of conscience 
for their disinterested assistance and support for the cause of the rebirth 
of the Kampuchean people. 

The party and the government and the people of Kampuchea, firmly support O1J's 
programme of action and do all they can to commend the Kampuchean journalists 

to be ready at all time to sacrifice their life for the noble ideal of commun- 
iam, to enable them to elaborate a programme correspondent to that of O1J and 
to make them a shock force in the struggle against fallacious propaganda of 
the enemy forces so as to promote the mutual understanding and cooperation 
among nations on the basic principles of equality, justice and social progress.” 

After voicing the strong support of the People’s Republic of Kampuchea for the 
position of goodwill and successive peace initiatives of the Soviet Union as 

well as for the journalists struggle to establish a new order Heng Samrin 

cont inued: 

"In the interest of peace and stability in Southeast Asia, the People's Repub- 
lic of Kampuchea, the Socialist Republic of Vietnam and the Lao People’s 

Democratic Republic are ready to cooperate with the ASEAN countries and with 

all countries concerned on the basis of eliminating Pol Pot clique and the 

withdrawal of the Vietnamese Volunteer Army from Kampuchea. The three countries 

in Indochina also desire to have relations of good neighbourliness and to nor- 
malise friendship relations with China, to create a zone of peace along the 
Kampuchean-Thai border so as to turn Southeast Asia into a region of peace, 
stability and cooperation, based on principle of peaceful coexistence. 

/6662 
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12 November 1986 

PEOPLE'S REPUBLIC OF KAMPUCHEA 

HENG SAMRIN GREETS WORLD CONGRESS FOR PEACE 

BK221319 Phnom Penh SPK in English 1115 GMT 22 Oct 86 

[All quotation marks as received] 

[Text] Phnom Penh SPK October 22--State Council President Heng Samrin has 

sent his warm greetings to World Congress for Peace [WCP] held in Copenhagen, 
Denmark, from Oct 15-19. 

In his message, President Heng Samrin described the holding of the World Con- 
gress for Peace, under the theme: "Safeguard peace, the future of mankind," 
as an event of great significance which rallies the peace-loving people with 

different political and religious tendencies from all corners of the world for 

the common struggle to prevent a nuclear war. 

"Like other peace- and justice-loving people in the world,” the message con- 
tinued, "Entire Kampuchean people, peace activists included, warmly hail and 
unreservedly support all peace proposals and the recent decisions taken by 
the Soviet Union and other socialist countries. 

The Kampuchean people, victim of the genocide of Pol Pot, leng Sary 
and Khieu Samphan, and facing with [as received] a mlti-faceted war of sabo- 
tage conducted by the international reaction, are determined to fight to the 
end for defending and building their country so as to actively contribute, 
together with the fraternal peoples of Vietnam and Laos, to turning Southeast 

Asia into a zone of peace, stability, friendship and cooperation. 

The Kampuchean people unreservedly support the struggle of peoples in Asia, 

Africa, and Latin American against imperialism, for peace, national independ- 

ence, freedom, democracy, social progress and a new just and equitable inter- 

national economic order." 

In conclusion, the Kampuchean leader expressed his profound gratitudes to the 
frierdly and fraternal countries for their support and assistance to the just 

strujgle of the Kampuchean people, and wished the WCP great success. 
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12 November 1986 

PEOPLE'S REPUBLIC OF KAMPUCHEA 

POLISH AMBASSADOR PRESENTS CREDENTIALS TO HENG SAMRIN 

BK171208 Phnom Penh SPK in English 1106 GMT 17 Oct 86 

[Text] Phnom Penh, SPK, October 17--Joset Kobialka, ambassador extraordinary 
and plenipotentiary of the Polish People's Republic, presented credentials to 

Heng Samrin, general secretary of the People's Revolutionary Party of Kan- 
puchea Central Committee and president of the State Council of the People's 
Republic of Kampuchea in Phnom Penh Thursday afternoon. 

Present on the occasion were Kong Korm, member of the PRPK Central Committee 
and first deputy foreign minister; and Chan Ven, general secretary of the 

State Council fo the PRK. 

RB. Nowakwski, third secretary of the Polish Embassy was also present. 

Heng Samrin, warmly welcomed the Polish diplomat and told him of the all-sided 
development of the Kampuchean revolution over the past seven years and also 
expressed the Kampuchean peoples gratitudes to the party, government and peo- 
ple of Poland for their support and assistance to Kampuchea. 

The Kampuchean leader expressed his belief that the diplomats mission here 
would further promote and strengthen the solidarity and cooperation between the 

parties, governments and people of Kampuchea and Poland. 

In reply J. Kobialka told the Kampuchean leader that he would do his best to 
further promote the economic, scientific educational, cultural and political 

cooperations between Poland and Kampuchea. 

/6662 
CSO: 4200/66 

63 



JPKS-SEA-86-200 
12 November 1986 

PEOPLE'S REPUBLIC OF KAMPUCHEA 

DIVISION COMMANDER REPORTS RESULT OF BORDER BATTLES 

BK170050 Phnom Penh Domestic Service in Cambodian 1300 GMT 16 Oct 86 

[Statement by (Ung Sidare), commander of the 286th Division, at “recent" 
second conference to sum up Army-wide emulation campaign results held in 
Phnom Penh--recorded } 

[Excerpts] Following are the achievements made by my Division during the 
past 3 years, based on the 5-point emulation campaign concepts, my division 
has over the past 3 years vigorously promoted the emulation task and scored 
many successes. We have been successful in combat and combat readiness, 
in the mass persuasion work, in providing assistance to families of unit 

members, in strengthening unity and observing discipline, in taking care of 
technical equipment and materiel, in food production, and in building the 
defense line along the border. Units from my division, big or small, have 

been sent out to fight. As a result, we killed on the spot 447 enemy 
soldiers, wounded 624, captured 47, and forced 611 others to surrender, 

seized 827 assorted guns, 64,453 rounds of assorted ammunition and destroyed 
3 enemy depots, 4 tanks, 2 planes, including an A-37 and an F-5, and some 
food and war materiel. We also killed a Sereika commander with the rank of 
lieutenant. 

Regarding the operation against the enemy in the Chan Kraham area near the 
border, we received orders from the Command of the Fourth Region to intercept 
enemy forces and cut all their infiltration routes in the sector under our 

control. We made full use of all information gathered by our patrols or 
supplied by the Command as well as tips given us by prisoners of war. We 

learned that the Chan Kraham pass has always been the enemy's most important 
and most frequently used strategic route. As a result of our ambush, we 

killed 15 enemy soldiers on the spot, captured 70 others, and seized 2 AK's, 
1 B-40, 20,000 rounds of ammunition, | claymore mine, 10 ke of TNT, more than 

100 B-40, B-41 and B-405 rockets, more than 400 ke of rice, 39 water canteens, 

80 plastic cans, 50-60 pouches, 1 Yamaha generator, and 2 documents detailing 

enemy activities [words indistinct]. 

As for the battle tc defend our positions at hills 537 and 310 in the 0 Bok 
area, we had to withstand a large-scale enemy assault on the two hills. The 

enemy used infantry, tanks, artillery, planes, and also psywar tactics. That 
fighting was unprecedented in the annals of our division. Wills 537 and 310 
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12 November 1986 

PEOPLE'S REPUBLIC OF KAMPUCHEA 

PHNOM PENH RADIO SUMMARIZES WEEK'S MILITARY ACTIVITY 

BKL70300 Phnom Penh Domestic Service in Cambodian 1200 GMT 16 Oct 86 

[From the “Weekly Roundup of Salient Events" Feature] 

[Excerpts] Last week, our revolutionary armed forces, including the regular, 

regional, and militia forces, continued to conduct sweeps and interception 
operations along with counterattacks against enemy infiltration attempts, 
firmly defending their positions at the border and ensuring safety and 
happiness for the people in the interior. However, the Khmer reactionaries 
of all stripes, with the assistance and support of the Chinese rulers in 
collusion with U.S. imperialism, sought by all means to muster their ground 
troops with the direct participation of Thai soldiers and cover from artillery, 
tanks, and planes such as F-5's and A-37's and launch a series of assaults 
on our support bases such as Hills 537 and 310 in O Bok area. Recently, they 

fired a minimum of 150-400 rounds least and a maximum of 400-2,000 rounds 
during their daily artillery barrages against us. 

Despite their efforts and attempts to infiltrate and intrude into our 
territory, our border guards in permanent cooperation with the Vietnamese 
Army Volunteers and in close coordination with the local militiamen and 
population hit back at them most courageously, causing heavy losses to then. 

In summary, during this 3d quarter, our revolutionary armed forces in coopera- 
tion with the Vietnamese Army Volunteers put out of action thousands of Khmer 
reactionaries of all stripes, including 1,107 killed and 43 wounded. Of 

particular aote is the fact that our revolutionary armed forces single- 
handedly put out of action 1,61? enemy soldiers, including 426 killed, 43 

wounded, and 731 forced to surrender on the battlefield, and seized 512 

assorted weapons and a large quantity of war materiel. 
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12 November 1986 

PEOPLE'S REPUBLIC OF KAMPUCHEA 

PRACHEACHON MARKS FIRST ANNIVERSARY 11 OCTOBER 

BKI151317 Phnom Penh Domestic Service in Cambodian 0430 GMT 15 Oct 86 

[Text] The newspaper PRACHEACHON marks its Ist anniversary in a most joyous 
and proud atmosphere on the morning of 11 October. In the ceremony's 
rresidium as guests of honor were Comrade Kim Ying, sember of the KPRP 

Central Committee and director general of the Voice of Kampuchean People’ 
Comrade Nim Thot, vice chairman of the Central Committee's Propaganda and 

Education Commission; Comrade Em Sam-an, director eeneral of SPK; and 

representatives of the national information networks, the union of Publishing 
House No. 2, and the front’s printing house and cadres, personnel, and 
workers of PRACHEACHON. 

In his report, Comrade Pen Panhnha, deputy editor of PRACHEACHON, spoke of 
the development of the newspaper and the progress in its political content, 
pictorial presentation, and quality, which have been increasing steadily 
in response to the fighting requirement of the party's ideological front. 

The newspaper has correctly reflected the views and political stand of the 
party by striving to deal with all problems in a straight-forward and well- 
timed manner, adequately ensuring the ideological and fighting characters 

of the press. 

The comrade stressed that during its Ist year, PRACHEACHON published 103 
semiweekly issues. To meet the demands of readers, it expanded its circula- 
tion from 20,000 copies in its inaugural issue to 30,000 at the beginning of 

1986 and 37,000 at present. 

PRACHEACHON's strength rests in the permanent leadership and assistance of 
the party, state, and Central Propaganda and Education Commission and help 
from various circles, especially the growing support and encouragement of its 
readers and various propaganda networks. Another salient feature of 

PRACHEACHON is that it enjoys the benefits of the high sense of colectivisa 

and close unity and solidarity among the cadres, employees, and workers under 
the editorial staff of the paper, especially the fruitful cooperation with 
the media of friendly countries, first of all NHAN DAN of ftraternal Vietnan, 

turning this newspaper's youthful strength into an important driving force 

that enables it to make steady strides. 
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PEOPLE'S REPUBLIC OF KAMPUCHEA 

NATLONAL CONFERENCE ON FORESTRY, FISHING ENDS 

BK170302 Phnom Penh Domestic Service in Cambodian 1300 GMT 16 Oct 86 

[Text] The national conference to sum up forest and marine product 
exploitation for 1986 closed with success at the Chamka Dong Institute of 
Agronomy in the afternoon of 15 October after 3 days of work. Delegations 

from the provinces and cities attending the co’ ference brought into play their 
sense of responsibility by enthusiastically di cussing their past strengths 
and weaknesses and pointing out good experiences to be improved and furthered 
in 1987. The conference was also honored by the presence of Comrade Hun 
Sen, member of the Political Bureau of the KPRP Central Committee and chairman 
of the Council of Ministers, who gave good advice to the participants. 

The comrade chairman of the Council of Ministers urged al! those present to 

observe the balance of resources in exploitation and reduce (iw wanton 

exploitation of forests. He urged them to select good timber of high quality 
and supply it to the central organ for export. He went on to say that 
cooperation with friendly Vietnam should be strengthened and attention should 
be paid to the drive to consolidate solidarity groups and set up militia 
units in small solidarity groups. 

The comrade stressed that along with exploitation, attention should be paid 
to protecting and replanting forests both in wooded provinces and in sparsely 
forested areas. 

On the question of marine products, the comrade chairman of the Council of 
Ministers reminded cadres responsible for this sector to correctly and wisely 
Organize exploitation in accordance with the progress of the revolution and 
to pay attention to strengthening and expanding state fishing units so that 
they become the core in providing models for the fishing industry. At the 

same time,facilities should be provided for the local population to set up 

fishing solidarity groups in order to develop the people's right to mastery 

and eliminate corruption in production. 

Addressing the closing ceremony, Comrade Say Chhum, member of the KPRP Central 

Committee and minister of agriculture, urged all those present to heighten 

their spirit and strive to successfully implement the advice given by the 

comrade chairman of the Council of Ministers. 
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PEOPLE'S REPUBLIC OF KAMPUCHEA 

REPORT ON AGRICULTURAL DEVELOPMENTS 13-19 OCTOBER 

BK200500 [Editorial Report] Cambodian media monitored by Bangkok Bureau 
carried the following reports on agricultural developments during the reporting 
period 13-19 October: 

National level: Phnom Penh Domestic Service in Cambodian at 1430 CMT on 
14 October reports that by early October, peasants throughout the country had 
planted more than 78,000 hectares of subsidiary crops lead by Kandal and 
Kompong Cham provinces. According to SPK in French at 1152 GMT on 16 October 
peasants throughout the country have managed to fulfill only 71 percent of 
this year's plan to grow rice on 1,771,000 hectares due to natural disasters, 
including drought in Kompong Speu, Takeo, Battambang, Siem Reap, Kompong Thom, 
and Kompong Cham Provinces. According to agriculture ministry statistics, 
some 33,922 hectares of rice have been destroyed by this year's disaster. 
Kratie Province achieved 99 percent of its agricultural production plan, Kampot 
72 percent; Prey Veng, Kompong Chhnang, and Svay Rieng Provinces between 80 
and 85 percent; and Battambang Province only 54 percent of the planned 320,000 
hectares. In another report in English at 1051 GMT on 17 October, SPK says 

that by early October this year, the ministry of agriculture had supplied some 
4,346 metric tons of chemical fertilizer to Kandal, Kompong Thom, Kompong 
Chhnang, Kompong Cham, Kompong Speu, Prey Veng, Svay Rieng, Takeo, and Pursat. 

The ministry also provided 15,000 metric tons of rice seeds to Kandal, 
Kompong Cham, Svay Rieng, Kompong Thom, Pursat, and Kompong Speu. 

Kratie Province: Phnom Penh radio at 0430 GMT on 13 October reports that by 

early October, peasants in the province had planted more than 18,300 hectares 
of rainy season rice, more than 2,400 hectares of corn, more than 80 hectares 

of mung bean, more than 160 hectares of peanut, more than 1,570 hectares of 
sesame, more than 100 hectares of potato, and more than 250 hectares of sugar- 

cane. 

Kompong Cham Province: At 1300 GMT on 14 October, the radio reports that by 
early September, peasants in Srei Santhor District had plowed more than 7,750 
hectares of land, sowed 660 hectares of rice, transplanted more than 6,600 
hectares of various types of rice, broadcast more than 6 hectares of s ash- 
and-burn rice, and planted more than 570 hectares of subsidiary and industria! 
crops. In another report broadcast at 1300 GMT on 18 October, the radio says 

that by the end of August, peasants in 0 Reang Euv District had retilled 
almost 10,500 hectares of land, sowed more than 1,500 hectares of rice, 
transplanted more than 9,600 hectares of rice, and planted more than 440 
hectares of subsidiary crops. 



Kampot Province: According to the radio at 1300 GMT on 15 October, by the 
end of September peasants in the province had transplanted more than 70,000 
hectares of various types of rice, or more than 71 percent of the planned 
48,200 hectares, and planted 383 hectares of corn, more than 1,000 hectares 
of manioc, 690 hectares of vegetables, 380 hectares beans, more than 180 
hectares peanut, and more than 550 hectares of sugarcane. 

Prey Veng Proviace: At 1300 GMT on 15 October, the radio reports that by 
10 September peasants in the province had put more than 145,500 hectares 
under various types of rice, including more than 13,800 hectares of flosting 

rice, 2,700 hectares of short-term rice,nearly 43,660 hectares of mediun- 
term rice, and more than 61,000 hectares of long-term rice. Almost 5,200 
hoctares of corn, more than 450 hectares of manioc and potato, nearly 70 
sa tares of beans, more than 810 hectares of sesame, more than 260 hectares 
of peanut, more than 170 hectares of sugarcane, 350 hectares of castor-oil 
plants, and more than 20 hectares of tobacco had also been planted. At 

v o°T om 16 October, the radio says that apart from rice, peasants in 
ae ‘o District have planted more than 840 hectares of corn, more than 110 

‘ectares of peanut, more than 400 hectares of sesame, and more than 10 
oe tares of vegetables. Amcotding to another report broadcast by the radio 
it 0430 GMT on 19 October, peasants in the province had by early October 

transplanted more than 23,770 hectares of various type: of rice. 

Kompoa, Chhnang Province: In a report broadcast at 1300 GMT on 16 October, 
the radio says that between 1 and 10 October, peasants in the province had 
slowed more than 53,100 hectares of land, sowed more than 8,100 hectares of 
various types of rice, or 93 percent of the plan, and planted more than 45,570 
hectares of rice through direct sowing, transplanting, and dibbling, or 88 
ercent of the plan. The report also says that more than 2,740 hectares of 
ubsidiary crops and more than 590 hectares of industrial crops had been 
anted and more than 15i percent of the land reclamation plan had been 

achieved. 

fakeo Province: According to the radio at 1300 GMT on 17 October, by 26 
September peasants in the province had retilled nearly 44,700 hectares of 
and with tractors and more than 115,600 hectares with draft cattle; sowed 
nearly 23,400 hectares of various types of rice; broadcast and transplanted 
wore than 112,300 hectares of various types of rice; and planted nearly 

.900 hectares of early rice. SPK in English at 1051 GMT on 17 October 
ports that so far, peasants in Bati District have planted 900 hectares 

of cassava and sweet potato as part of efforts to cope with possible food 
hortages brought about by meagre monsoon harvests. 

mpone Speu Province: At 0430 GMT on 18 October, the radio reports that by 
tember peasants in Udong District had transplanted more than 9,800 

res of rice and planted almost 700 hectares of subsidiary crops and 
etables. 
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Preah Vihear Province: In a report broadcast at 0430 CMT on 19 October, 
the radio says that by the end of September peasants in Rovieng District had 

transplanted more than 1,700 hectares of various types of rice and planted 
more than 160 hectares of subsidiary crops and 50 hectares of vegetables. 

Siem Reap-Oddar Meanchey Province: According to SPK in English at 1051 GMT 
on 17 October, by the end of September peasants in the provincial town had 
put 1,620 hectares under rice, or 95 percent of the plan for this monsoon 
rice crop, including 275 hectares of short-term rice, 580 hectares of mediun- 
term rice, and 700 hectares of long-term rice. The report adds that 280 
hectares of subsidiary crops have also been planted. 

Battambang Province: According to an official of the provincial people's 
revolutionary committee cited in a report broadcast by the radio at 1300 

GMT on 15 october, early this year 44,000 metric tons of paddy were bought 
from peasants. The report says that due to drought and flood, only some 
178,000 hectares of land have been put under rice so far. 

/9738 
CSO: 4212/7 
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SRV PROVINCE AID TO TAKEO DESCRIBED 

Hanoi NWHAN DAN in Vietnamese 4 Jul 86 p 3 

(Vietnamese-Lao-Cambodian Fraternal Solidarity Column: "An Giang-Takeo 
Cooperation" ] 

[Text] An Giang and Takeo provinces became brothers right after Cambodia 
escaped genocide. As rice-growing provinces that are participating in the 
mutual cooperation program, An Giang and Takeo are giving much attention to 
the agricultural production sphere. During the past several years, cooperation 

between the two province has led to a number of good results. 

Overcoming many difficulties and hardships, many groups of specialists and 

technical cadres from An Giang have gone to help Takeo complete many specific 
and practical tasks to support life and production. During the period 1980 to 

1985, An Giang helped Takeo delineate three districts and a village. Last 
year, seven crop growing and water conservancy engineers helped Som On 
District prepare charts and economic plans. A ground of technical cadres from 
An Giang helped conduct a survey and design the Chon Dom Ray canal, which will 

be 6 km long and which will be capable of providing water for 7 to 10 hectares 
of land. A group of water conservancy cadres from An Giang helped conduct a 
survey in order to repair the Bat Chon Dom Ray dam, parts of which had caved 

in, and provide water for approximately 5,000 hectares. An Giang helped Takeo 

transplant 3,000 hectares in new varieties of rice, with yields averaging 2.5 
tons per hectars. Starting with this 10 tons of seed, every district now has 

a seed station. As aresult, Takeo has increased the two-crop rice area to 

6,000 hectares and the area planted in new varieties of rice to 2,000 
hectares, with yields reaching 6-8 tons per hectare. Five agricultural 
engineers from An Giang helped Takeo plan an irrigation system and delineate 
intensive rice and subsidiary food crops cultivation zones for Kiri Vong, 
Angkor Boray, and Boray Chunsa districts and a number of villages in the 

province. After a short period of intense work, the cadres and technical 
workers from An Giang completed the plans for the irrigation system and 
finished delineating agricultural zones for the three districts and villages 
mentioned above. Twenty-five provincial, district, and village agricultural 
cadres from Takeo visited An Giang to exchange ideas on intensive rice 

cultivation, and 11 comrades were given advanced training. 



Training ranks of cadres having occupational standards and boldly applying 
intensive cultivation techniques in agricultural production has made 4a 

Significant contribution to promoting the economic and cultural development of 
the province. Commodity exchanges between the two provinces, gainly exchanges 
of agricultural products, have been carried on well. Takeo has sent coconuts, 

pigs, (than lau) timber, legumes, and sesame to An Giang in exchange for iron 
and steel, cement, sheet metal, and rice seed. 

This year, in accord with «he plan that was agreed on, specialists from An 
Giang are actively helping Zaxeo zone production zones, providing guidance on 
faraing techniques, and studying and doing surveys on a number of dams. During 
the first quarter, a district-level group from Takeo visited An Giang and 
studied crop growing techniques. A group of cadres from An Giang helped Takeo 
Gelineate the districts of Bobray and Kri Buon and helped build a specialized 
cultivation zone for growing corn and leguses for export and a rice seed fara. 
Many cadres from An Giang have gone to Takeo to hold training classes on crop 
growing, veterinary science, and financal matters and on casting steel and 
aluminium and making nails, coconut oil, and electrical appliances. 

11943 
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SRV PROVINCE AID TO KANDAL DESCRIBED 

Hanoi NWHAN DAN in Vietnamese 9 Aug 86 p 2 

([Vietnamese-Lao-Cambodian Solidarity column: "Ben Tre-Kandal Cooperation") 

{Text) Ben Tre and Kandal became brothers right after Cambodia escaped 
genocide. During the past 7 years, the cooperative relationship between the 

two provinces has brought specific results and supported the economic and 
cultural development of the peoples of the two provinces. At first, Kandal 
Province needed much help. But now it has become a strong province with 

developed production and an average paddy yield of 300 ke per person. 

To satisfy Kandal's requirements promptly, Ben Tre sent many specialists to 

help overcome the famine during the initial period. Specialists provided 
medical treatment, helped prevent and control epidemics, and helped stabilize 
living conditions and restore production. In conjunction with Kandal, they 
helped mop up the remnants of the reactionary Khmer forces. Ben Tre provided 
timely support by sending thousands of tons of rice and corn, hundreds of tons 
of manioc, and many medical implements and medicines. In order to help Kandal 
quickly restore and expand production, Ben Tre provided Kandal with thousands 
of tons of seed paddy, hundreds of tons of nitrate fertilizer, and many 
production implements. 

Many groups of cadres from Ben Tre have gone to Kandal to help make surveys, 

draw up plans, and build a number of projects to support production and life. 

Twenty-one projects have been restored and repaired. At the beginning of this 

year, Ben Tre finished building and equipping the Kandal provincial mill, 
which has a capacity of 45 tons of rice per day. The Ben Tre Water Conservancy 

Service is helping Kandal build the Chieng Ech pumping station. After this is 
completed, this pumping station will irrigate 600 hectares of fields and make 
it possible to grow two crops per year. 

Ben Tre Province has helped its friend build and pretect revolutionary 
administrations from the provincal to the primary level. It has helped train 

many cadres from «many different sectors, such as agriculture, industry, 
culture, education, and posts and telecommunications. in conjunction with 

regular training, the province has also provided on-the-spot training for 

aleost 300 cadres and technical workers from many sectors. During 1984 and 
1985, two groups of cadres from Kandal came to Ben Tre to study intensive 



rice cultivation techniques (the class for each group lasted 6 months) ». that 

they could serve as the activists in Kandal’s agricuitural expansion sovement. 

Implementing the memorandums on bilateral commodity exchanges, during the past 

years Ben Tre and Kandal have exchanged commodities valued at tens of millions 

of riel. At the same time that it has exchangea commodities based on having 
both sides benefit, Ben Tre has helped Kandal sell agricultural and marine 
products and helped it buy necessary commodities, saaterials, and technical 

equipment. Kandal has pui'chased sheet metal, tea, cement, MSG, nylon fabric, 
medicines, and medical implements from Ben Tre. In exchange, Ben Tre has 

purchased corn, legumes, peanuts, and a number of other types of agricultural 

products. 

Every year, Ben Tre and Kandal have sent delegations to each other to discuss 
the work, exchange ideas, conduct practical studies, and plan friendshio 

activities in order to increase mutual understanding and contribute to 

improving the cooperative and friendly relationship between the two countries. 

11943 
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STUDENTS OVERSEAS LOCATIONS--During the coming school year, Cambodia will send 
825 students abroad to study and do scientific research. Among these are 82 
Students in practical training. During the past 7 years, Cambodia has sent 

3,685 students to study in Vietnam, Laos, the Soviet Union, the German 
Democratic Republic, Czechoslovakia, Bulgaria, Hungary, Poland, Cuba, 
Mongolia, and India. These students have studied foreign literature, 

agriculture, medicine, industrial arts, engineering, chemistry, cartography, 

meteorology, economics, law, and s0 on. The 1,222 students who graduated 
abroad have returned home and are working in various sectors and localities. 
Eight Cambodian students recently completed their studies in economics and 

agriculture in Ho Chi Minh City. Today, 29 more students have come here to 
study. Since 1981, 83 Cambodian students have received diplomas from colleges 

and vocational middle schools located in southern Vietnam. [Text] (Hanoi TIEN 
PHONG in Vietnamese 9-15 Sep 86 p 10) 11943 

TRAINEES IN SOUTHERN VIETNAM--Since 1981, the colleges and vocational middle 
schools in southern Vietnam have trained a total of 371 Cambodian students and 

Students in practical training (243 men and 123 women). During the past 5 
years, 133 students and students in practical training have graduated and 

returned home to serve their country. This summer, another 40 stu¢ents and 
students in practical training will graduate. Besides these, hospitals, 
enterprises, work sites, and state farms in the southern provinces have 

accepted Cambodian students in practical training for in-service training. 

[Text] (Ho Chi Minh City SAIGON GIAI PHONG in Vietnamese 27 Jun 86 p 1) 11943 

MILITARY MEDICAL TRAINEES--The Military Medical Department in Ho Chi Minh City 
trained 21 Cambodian military doctors in order to help the Cambodian 
Revolutionary Army. This was the second class of Cambodian military doctors 
trained by the department. Military Medical Institute 175 and the Cho Ray, 
Hung Vuong, and Bicn Hoa hospitals actively provided the necessary conditions 

to enable the 21 Cambodians to study here. During the past 5 years, the 

Cambodians studied more than 60 different subjects, including mathematics, 
physiology, biochemistry, microbiology, anatomy, histology, pathology, and 

field combat. They have a relatively firm grasp of the basic problems, 
practices, and key points of medical and sanitary work. [Text] [Ho Chi Minh 

City SAIGON GIAI PHONG in Vietnamese 31 Aug 86 p 4) 11943 

GREETING TO PEREZ DE CUELLAR--Phnom Penh, 17 Oct (SPK)--Hun Sen, chairman of 

the Council of Ministers of the PRK, sent warm congratulations to Perey de 

Cuellar on his reelection as secretary general of the United Nations. Chairman 

Hun Sen thanked the UN secretary general for the sympathy and active support 



he reserved for the rebirt! f the PRK since its liberation trom the Pol 

Pot holocaust and voiced appreciation for his personal contribution to the 

search for a peacetul solution to the problems in Southeast Asia. In conclu- 

sion, he wished him the best of health and success in his noble mission in the 

services f the international community. lText! | Phnom Penh SPK in French 

409 CMT 1/ Oct 86 BK hhé 
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ENVOY LAUDS USSR PEACE INITIATIVES IN UN SPEFCH 

OWZ2U1849 Hanoi VNA in English 15274 GMT 20 Oct &6 

[Text] Hanoi VNA 20 October--Vietnam stands for plans to create nuclear-free 

zones in various parts of the world, said Vietnamese ambassador Bui Xuan Nhat 

at the United Nations 1/7 October on disarmament and nuclear weapons. 

Bui Xuan Nhat, who is also acting head of the Vietnamese permanent mission to 

the United Nations, held that “the establishment of nuclear-free zones on th 

basic of arrangements freely arrived at among the states of regions concerned, 

taking into account the characteristics of each region, assum i srowiny (ig- 

nific ANCCesess 

The Vietnamese ambassador acclaimed the Soviet Union's peace initiatives, par- 

ticularly the one made by M.S. Gorbachev on 15 January 1986 which calle for 

the complete elimination of all nuclear weapons by the year 2000, 

Bui Auan Nhat condemned the imperialist neo=-vlobaliem which causes continuous 

tension over the world and evok« the t tf state terrorism, intervention 

and aggression in various parts of the world. He pointed out that the U.S. 

intention of gaining military superiority over the Soviet Unton at present has 

led to the former's intensified or race and preparation for ite “star wars” 

programme. 

The Vietnamese ambassador underlined t t ttn omprehensive system of security 

for Asia and the Pacti! vivanced by the Soviet party leader at Viadivostok 

censtitutes an tmportant and practica nitiative aimed at achieving a frame- 

work of peaceful co-existence in the region, corresponding to the profound as- 

pirations of the peopies in the region, nceludis the Vietnamese, 

/12232 
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NHAN DAN DENOUNCES WELINBERCER PAKISTAN VISIT 

WLOLS47 Hanoi VNA in English 1512 GMT 20 Oct 86 

i Text Hanoi VNA ) October--NHAN DAN today denounces the recent visit to 

Pakistan by U.S. Secretary of Defense Casper Weinberger as a move aimed at 

etre thening the -S.-Pakistan military alliance against the Soviet Union 

ind t Democratic Republic of Afghanistan. 

y mer seve: “In the wake of the Soviet-U.S. talks in Reykjavik and while 

th viet Union was carrying out partial withdrawal of its troops from 

\fehanistan, the visit to Pakistan by the Pentagon chief is new evidence of 

the U.S. impertalists’ policy of opposing the trend of our times, namely 

reac national independence and social progress, speaking in Islamabad, 

r renewed U.S. mmitments to help Pakistan modernize its army . ' . 

with a lew ft increasing its military potentials against the so-called 

"threats fr the Soviet Union and Afghanistan.” 

| leeds, the United States has made the Pakistani administration 

n tive tool in its schemes and moeuvres arainst the Soviet Union and the 

wmocratic Republi of Afghanistan. Weinberger has declared that many U.5.- 

ide tanks, F-16 aircrafts and other up-to-date military equipment will 

« delivered to Pakistan. These new and dangerous war escalation 

« Washineton<Islamabad alliance have threatened the interests of all 

nations in Southwest Asia including the Pakistani people. The Islamadab auth- 

have further tied themselves to the heels of U.S. imperialism, en- 

ing their country in a serious crisis, and frenziedly countering their own 

eople's earnest desire for national independence, freedom, peace, stability 

vweration with other countries in the region, particularly with neigh- 

wurin untries. The intensification of military collusion between the 

nited States and Pakistan has further strained the situation in South Asia 

ind the Indian Ocean, It unmasks their unsincere attitud. toward seeking a 

Lut the situation around Afghanistan.” 

NHAN N praises the Soviet Unton's goodwill attitude demonstrated in the 

' tial withdrawal of its troops from Afghanistan and in their efforts 

r and legitimate settlement of the regional issues. 

ereer'’'s freshlyv-concluded tour of Pakistan has further revealed the U.S. 

rintainin regional conflicts and realizing state terrorism against 

lent n ereign countries. Washington is blocking the road 

) soluti to the Afghanistan issue, to the elimination of the danger 

if war, al to the solidation of peace and international security,” 
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NHAN DAN SUPPORTS JAPANESE PEOPLE'S STRUGCI 

OW211145 Hanoi VNA in English O808 GMT 271 Oct 86 

(Quotation marks as received] 

[Text] Hanoi VNA 21 October--The Vietnamese people reaffirm their full eup- 

port for the Japanese people's just struggle for peace, democracy, social prog- 

ress and welfare, says NHAN DAN in a commentary today mark! the 20th saniver- 

sary of the day of wnited actions in Japan (21 October). 

The paper recalis that on this day 2 decad mo, thy ipanesse iat Ve 

together with many other democrati ireanization ind wor) le { * 

organised an “anti-Vietnam war day.” Since then, it go Th. i Uctobet 

become the day of united actions for all progre ive lapanese pe is 

NHAN DAN says: “This year the struggle of the Ja wse people | imssed 

opposing the reactionary lin if the Nakasone administration, | ire all ' 

for the abolition of the J xnan-l.5. security treaty, t! prevent 

lear war and the nuclear weapor race, and tlw trugcle against Japan’ mar 

ticipation in the U.S.-initiated SD! rogram. he Tokyo ruling (?monopo! 

capital based on the Japan- 1.5. militar illiance, has plunged deeply alo t hh 

read of serving the interest | Wa ineton’ ‘lobal reactionar itrat« »~ il 

tensively pushing up the arms race, aod step-by-step restorin lapanes iii 

tarism, and frenziedly opposing tlh viet Union and other countries in tt 

socialist community, and other democrat! md peace forcs in Asia and the rest 

of the we rid. 

"The Nakasone administration | ir? ut a reactionar lomest i lf 

at abolishing the gains obtained atter World War [Il by th mmunist irt nad 

other democratic and progressive force if Japan! 

rhe paper focs on: "oO er ten ist le pe ‘ t hy mane ‘ workin cla ind 

people have persistentiy and iliant! truecled tor welfare and ds racy. 

The Japanese Communist Part playing the key role in rallyin ill democrati 

ind progressive for ‘ in lapan. it } he ' mmunist have ,iws i] 

the van of the struggie against nuclear war, tor th uboliti f nuclear 

ne, the establishment fa *nucl r<ftre yer t. and the a lit 

pan-U.5. military sliiance with a iow ft ii] in } ‘ il. 1 re . Ty 



ist part md other democratic and progres isve 

ian has made noticeabl« mtributions to the common struggle 

[ a ‘ i ror eace, nati al independs« nce. democratic and 

i. th iper notes, 
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NHAN DAN ARTICLE WELCOMES COPENHAGEN PEACE CONGRESS 

OW150825 Hanoi VNA ia Euglish 0726 GMT 15 Oct 86 

[Text] Hanoi ‘NA 15 October--"For peace in Vietnam, Southeast Asia and else- 

where in the world, and for the bright future of the whole mankind including 

the Vietnamese people, the peace activists and entire people of Vietnam warmly 

welcome the world congress for the International Year of Peace, due to open in 

Copenhagen today," says Professor Dur Pham Huy Thong, vice-president of the 

Vietnam Peace (..amittee and member of the presidium of the World Peace Council, 

in an article published by the daily NHAN DAN today. 

The art ic le Says: 

"The torch of the International Year of Peace, which was lit on | September, 

has been fanned up at capitals of all peace-loving countries, rekindling the 

flame of hope in the heart of all people of conscience and good will. 

"The World Congress for the International Year of Peace, is the largest inter- 

national! forum for peace as ever known before.” 

The paper says: “Peace is really meaningful only when it is assoctated with 

the authentic and noble dreams of our times, that is peace in national inde- 

pendence, freedom and democracy to promote social progress and sovialist con- 

struction. Therefore, we have never agreed with the concept of “peace” | 
colonialist and imperialist forces. To them, peace is to maintain coersion 

and exploitation »>f man by man and quell opposition and resistance. We are 

suspicious of those who stand for “peace for peace” and worried about tlw 

disguised labels to cover up such intcntions." 

. y 

"In response to the international year of peace, we highly value and fully 

support the Soviet Union's new initiatives aimed at easing international ten- 

sion, removing all hot beds created by imperialism in many parts of the world, 

realising disarmament, putting an immediate end to the manufacturing and test- 

ing of nuclear weapons, and materializing peaceful co-existence among nations 

of different social systems in the interest of friendship and cooperation,” 

82 



[IN tNATLONAI RELATION — AD . VN . 

NHAN DAN SUPPORTS THERN AFRICAN PLE'S 

OW180759 Hanoi VNA in English 0/706 GMT I8 0 

;ext | Harwi VNA 18 October--The Vietnan 

lustice-loving people throughout the world, 

aceression of the South African authoritt: 

Mozambique and other front] ins mumtries, 

supporting the just itrueecle | ithern A 

"The cts of iweression ind sabot age ral un 

ties tor years now have caused to Mozanmbia 

dollars and the death of more than [100,000 

scheme of sabotarcing t movement for nat 

the U.S. and South African administration 

tional reactionary forces, putting « wort 

countries in this region and act I sUPPO 

territory to attack Mozambique and e UN 

"They Leck ro cause instadiLliity } it } 

the rection and setting up puppet fr bm 

ict of Pretoria i in insolent wal o 

ine the punishment of South Africa ar ibol 

"(?Usine) terrorism and ‘ommittine crimina 

Africa, the South African authoriti« 

ite anxiety... fully aware of the wic! , 

ite master (the United States), the p 

heightened their militant will, strengthen 

ictions to detend national independence, an 

provocation ot the apartheid r 86" 

"The inden ndence, sovers ah md territor 

uuthern Africa must be fr ected. 

their solidarity with and tron uppor 

the frontline countries and | it Att 

i artheid,” the paper 

19999 
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e people, together with peace and 

strong! mdemn the new acts of 

iwainst the People’s Republic of 

NHAN DAN in a commeutary today, 

rican p les. ihe paper says: 

ted by the South African authori- 

loss timated at 5.5 billion 

ft at inhabitants. in their 

a! liberation | muthern Africa, 

ave Oolluded with other interna- 

md militar oressure on the 

rting the RN™M mcdit to use Malawi 

, to phot aan tin wweolan revolution, 

erthrowing the leeal governments ir 

ntrolled by them, ihe new ct imina! 

rroeressive mankind which is demand- 

ition of the apartheid regime.” 

et imainst the peoples in southern 

wn their stubbornness and desper- 

tur f the Botha administration and 

if the trontline countries have 

| solidarit id coordinated their 

| oppose the act of aggression and 

ia t rit | the cournlries in 

tram Y Le mce again attirm 

rt t struggle of the peoples of 

for mplete abolition 
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SRV LEADERS SEND CONDOLENCES TO MOZAMBIQUE 

OW212040 Hanoi VNA in English 1457 GMT 21 Oct 86 

{Text} Hanoi VNA 21 October—-Vietnamese leaders t+ extended their deep 

condolences to their Mozambican counterparts over the death of Samora Moises 
Machel, president of the FRELIMO Party and president of the People’s Republic 
of Mozambique, in an air crash. 

The message addressed by Truong Chinh, general secretary of the CPV Central 

Committee and president of the State Council; Pham Van Dong, chairman of the 

Council of Ministers; and Nguyen Huu Tho, chairman of the National Assembly, 

was sent to the Central Committee of the FRELIMO Party, the National Assembly 

and the Council of Ministers of Mozambique. It reads: 

"A staunch revolutionary, Comra'‘e Samora Machel has devoted all his life to 

the fraternal Mozambi<an people's national liberation and defence. As the 

leader of the Mozambican ;arty and state, he together with the FRELIMO Party 

Central Committee and the government has led the Mozambican people to overcome 

many difficulties and trials and recorded important successes in consolidating 
national independence and building a prosperous country, thus actively con- 
tributing to the struggle of the people in Africa and the world as a whole 

against imperialism and apartheid, for peace, national independence, democracy 

and social progress. 

“Comrade Samora Moises Machel‘s passing away is a great loss to the Mozambican 
people. The African people and the whole progressive mankind have lost a 

staunch revolutionary. The Vietnamese people have lost a close friend who had 

constantly cultivated the militant solidarity, friendship and cooperation be- 

tween our two parties, governments and peoples.” 

Also on this melancholy occasion, Foreign Minister Neuyen Co Thach has cableo 
condolences to his Mozambican counterpart, Joaquim Alberio Chissano. 

{12232 
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PHAM VAN DONG GREETS JOURNALISTS CONGRESS 

OW191713 Hanoi VNA in English 1521 GMT 19 uct 86 

[Text | lanoi VNA 19 October--Chairman of the Council! of Ministers Pham Van 

Dong has sent greetings to the 10th Congress of the International Organization 

of Journalists (1CJ) held in Sofia, Bulgaria, today. 

The message says: “Over the past 40 years, thanks to its noble goal and cor- 

rect line, the OlJ has worked tirelessly, brought together more and more demo- 

crati« journal ists in che world, md made great contributions to the common 

struggle of mankind for peace, national independence, democracy and social 

progress. 

"We warmly welcome the I0J and its members for assessing that the journalistt 

work is, first and foremost, an important social responsibility, considering 

the preservation of peace, the prevention of « nuclear disaster, the opposition 

to the arms race, and the elimination of nuclear weapons as the biggest objec- 

tive of the mass media of all countries at present. 

The message expresses “heartfelt thanks to the I0J and all democratic and 

progressive journalists on all the five continents for having used their words 

and sharp pens to support and help the Vietnamese people in their just struggle 

against ageression in the past and in their soctalist construction and national 

defence at present. 

: ‘? P , " 

st wi shes the congress rine success, rnws makine m active contribut Lon ti 

, 
the struggle for a peaceful world, and for a new international tintormation 

order, free, balanced and full of responsibility.” 

fi2? \? 
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AN VICE PRESIDENT PRAISES VIETNAMESE PEOPLI 

Si} Hanoi VNA in English 0703 GMT 16 Oct 86 

t moi VNA 16 October--A long-standing friend of the Vietnamese people, 

rian people warmly welcome ereat victories recorded by the Vietnamese 

1 the past struggle against foreien aggression and in national con- 

t md defence at present. 

is stated by Vice President of the Syrian Arab Re~sblic Muhammad Zuhayr 

i i at is recent rec eption in vamascus of Viet ese \ebassador to Syria 

be mm. 

7 : rr he ’ " , . , 
L.eagcer, Saiq; we ree ird the vie tn ime Se peopie . su esses is our 

‘rian people joined the people of letnam in the joy of victory, 

thw ictor ver U.S. imperial’em in the histori tio Chi Minh 
° ; " LA] 

; Now tlie ire sympathetic t vietnar temporary difficulties, 

ian vis oresident said he bellewed that the herol Vietnamese people 

the leadership of the Communist Party of Vietnam will certainly overcome 

fficulties and successfully build socialism in thier beautiful homeland. 

r ident Mashariqa said: “What the Vietnamese people have done for peace, 

Inecs > freedon, ind st mbiliity “i hye T* eT 1 brient examp l« for 

r nations struggling against imperialicn, ‘lonialem, <tonisem and other 
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INTERNATIONAL RELATIONS, TRADE, AND AID VIETNAM 

UN SECRETARY GENERAL RECEIVES VO DONG GLANG 

OW1L51531 Hanoi VNA in Enelish 1448 GMT 15 Oct 86 

| Text | lanoi VNA 15 October=-United Nations Secretary General Javier Peres 

de Cuellar received in New York on 13 October Cabinet Minister Vo Dong Giang, 

head of the Vietnamese delegation to the 4let UN General Assembly. 

Ambassador Bui Xuan Nhat, acting head of the Vietnamese permanent mission to 

the United Nations, was present. 

The UN secretary general asked Minister Vo Dong Giang to convey his regards to 

Chairman of the Council of Ministers Pham Van Dong and Foreign Minister Neuyen 

Thach. He recalled his profound impressions on his Vietnam visit in 1955 

md his meeting with Chairman Pham Van Dong during the trip. 

Minister Vo Dong Clange thanked the UN secretary generai for his sentiments 

towards the Vietnamese Government and people. He reiterated their principled 

eolicy for peace, stability and cooperation in Southeast Asta. 

peaking of the sttuation in the region, Vo Dong Ciang stressed that South- 

mst Asta is now at the door to a political solution, and it requires common 

endeavours to accelerate the process of dialwgue with a view to arriving soon 

it a comprehensive solution to regional issues includi.g~ the Kampuchean one. 

For his part the UN secretary general noted that the situation in the region 

has developed in favour of a comprehensive peaceful solution. We highly appre- 

ciated the open approaches of Vietnam and held that it is necessary to make 

new efforts in 1987 for the solution. 
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INTERNATIONAL RELATIONS, TRADE, AND AID VIETNAM 

BRIEFS 

BUENOS AIRES CONFERENCE--Hanoi VNA 17 October=-<A delegation of the Vietnamese 

National Assembly led by Vice-Chairman Phan An» has attended the 76th autumn 
conference of the Inter=-Parliamentary Union (IPU) held in Buenos Aires, Argen- 

tina, from 6-11 October. The conference, attended by more than 500 delegates 

from 100 countries, adopted two resolutions on the problems of disarmament and 

discolonization. In his address, Vice-Chairman Phan Anh brought out the impor- 

tance of the world people's struggle against nuclear war, for disarmament, and 
the right to self-determination and national independence. We laid stress on 
the necessity to continue IPU’s efforts to motivate the parliaments and peoples 

of all courtries to step up the struggle for peace, national independence and 

social progress. [Text] [Hanoi VNA in English 1556 GMT 17 Oct 86 BK] /12232 

COOPERATION PROTOCOL WITH GDR--Hanoi VNA 17 October--A protocol on cooperation 

for 1%67 between the consumer cooperation assoctations of Vietnam and the 

German Democratic Republic was signed in Berlin on Thursday respectively by 

their Presidents Dr Nguyen Quang Quynh and Ur Heinz [name inaistinct|]. The 

protocol provides for personnel training for the Vietnamese association and 
further economic cooperation between the two sides. Neuwyen Quang Quynh has 

led a Vietnamese Consumer Cooperative Delegation on a 10-day visit to the GDR. 

[worde indistinct] [Text] [Hanoi VNA in English 1545 GMT 17 Oct 86] /12232 

ICAO MONTREAL TALKS--Hanoi VNA 18 October--A delegation of the Vietnam Genera! 

Department of Civil Aviation led by General Director Tran Manh has attended 

the 26th session of the General Assembly of the International Civil Aviation 

Organization (ICAO) in Montreal, Canada. While there, the delegation was re- 

ceived by ICAO President Asad Kotait. He highly appreciated Vietnam's contri bu- 
tions to the International Civil Aviation Service, particularly the complete 

security for all flights of foreign airlines over Vietnamese airspace over the 
past 10 years. The ICAO president said that the ICAO will help the Vietnamese 

Civil Aviation Service in building technical facilities and in personne! train- 

ing in the years up to 1990. [Text] [Hanoi VNA in English 0700 GMT 18 Oct 56 
OW} /12232 

SOVIET AFGHAN WITHDRAWAL PAPER--Hanoi, 18 October (AFP)=-<The current partial 

withdrawal of Soviet troops from Afghanistan displays the Soviet Union's 

willingness for peace, Vietnam's official press has said, At the same time, 

it blzaed “criminal American manoeuvres” for persistent tension in the region. 

The withdrawal of six Soviet regiments from Afghanistan, which began on Wednes- 

day, was “a new initiative aimed at allowing a politica! solution to the Afghan 
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VO DONG GIANG VISITS JAPAN--Hanoi VNA 22 October--Minister Vo Dong Ciang, on 

his way home from the 4lst session of the UN General Assembly, visited Japan 

from 19 to 22 October as guest of the Japanese Foreign Ministry. During his 
stay in Tokyo, Minister Vo Dong Giang held talks with Japanese Foreign Minister 

Tadashi Kuranari or bilateral relations and on international questions of 

common concern. Minister Vo Dong Giang called on the Central Committee of the 

Japanese Communist Party and met with leading members of the Japan-Vietnam 

Friendship Parliamentary League. [Text] [Hanoi VNA in English 1448 GM! 

22 Oct 86 OW] /12232 

AAPSO DELEGATION VISITS--Hanoi VNA 23 October--A high-level delegation of the 
Afro-Asian Peoples’ Solidarity Organization (AAPSO) led by its Secretary-Ceneral 
Nouri Abdel Razzak crrived here today for a friendship visit at the invitation 

of the Vietnam AAPSG Commitiee. The delegation includes Mourad Ghalev, member 

of the AAPSO Presidium (former foreign minister of Egypt). The delegation was 
welcomed by ‘tranh Danh Tuyen, president of the host committee, and Tran Van An, 

vice president and secretary general of the Vietnam AAPSO Committee. [Text! 

[Hanoi VNA in English 1528 GMT 23 Oct 86 OW] /12232 

ZAMBIAN NATIONAL DAY--Hanoi VNA 23 October--President of the State Council! 

Truong Chinh today extended nis greetings to President Kenneth David Kauda on 

the 22nd National Day of the Republic of Zambia (23 October). In his message, 

President Truong Chinh wishes the Zambian people new success in defending 
national independence and making Zambia a prosperous country, thus contribut- 

ing to the struggle of the peoples in Africa and the world as a whole against 

imperialism and apartheid, for peace, national independence and social progress. 

"May the friendship between Vietnam and Zambia be further consolidated and de- 

veloped,” the message says. Also on this occasion, Foreign Minister Neuyen 

Co Thach has sent his greetings ;:o his Zambian counterpart L.H.K. Goma. 

[Text] [Hanoi VNA in English 1453 GMT 23 Oct 86 OW] /12232 

CSO: 4200/57 

Of) 



JPRS-SEA-86-200 
12 November 1986 

PARTY ACTIVITIES AND GOVERNMENT VIETNAM 

HO CHI MINH CITY YOUTH ASSAULT FORCE HISTORY REVIEWED 

Hanoi THANH NIEN in Vietnamese May 86 pp 11-13 

[Article based on communique from the Central Committee of the Youth Union on 

Ist Secretary Vu Mao's working tour of the southern provinces: "The Assault 

Youths of Ho Chi Minh City--Their Achievenents and Experiences") 

[Text] Through its 10 years of contributions and growth, the assault youth 
movement of Ho Chi Minh City has helped us to confirm that the policy on 

org?nizing assault youth forces to build the economy is correct and consistent 
with the country’s actual circumstances. The assault youth movement is, most 

importantly, an effective way to bring youths together and educate them. it 
has made positive contributions in providing jobs to young laborers and has 
mobilized youths to advance to the fronts of pressing importance in socialist 
construction with the aims of successfully performing the vital tasks of 
production, redistributing labor and resolving the country's present socio- 

economic difficulties. 

During the past 10 years, the Assault Youth Force has brought to its ranks 

more than 60,000 of the city's youths (more than 12,000 of whom have been 
backward youths). These youths have dug and spread 6.8 million cubic meters 
of dirt to build water conservancy projects; cleared land and built more than 

40,000 hectares of fields; built more than 1.6 million square meters of 
housing and public projects; and contributed to the construction of 46 new 
economic villages and the settlement of roughly 41,000 persons. 

On the basis of gaining experience while building their organization, the 

Assault Youth Force of Ho Chi Minh City has created an increasingly rational 
and efficient form of organization and economic activity. To date, this force 
has constructed a system of socio-economic units consisting of 22 
corporations, state farms, forestry sites, enterprises and schools, some of 
which provide training, some of which provide an academic education. These 
farms, forestry sites and enterprises have a combined labor force of 6,513 
persons (‘56 of whom have a college education and 139 of whom have a middie 
school education). They manage and use 85,470 hectares of land. Their fixed 
assets are worth 26 million dong. Their annual production capacity of some 
primary products is: 20,000 cubic meters of felled timber; 4,000 cubic meters 
of finished, processed wood products; 4,009 tons of puper pulp; 500 tons of 
granulated sugar; 1 millicn bricks and tiles; and 2 million rubles-dollars 
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worth of exported agricultural and forest products. Their profits in 1985 

exceeded 6 million dong. T eir profit margin was roughly 17.4 percent. 
Business income contributed to the state budget in 1985 amounted to 
approximately 2.5 million dong. 

Through the realities of productive labor and economic activities, wave after 

wave of young men and women have grown and matured in every respect in the 

Assault Youth “orce, thereby helping to set an example for the youths of our 
country on the front of building the fatherland in the new period. During the 
past 10 years, the cit~'’s Assault Youth Force has accepted, organized in 
productive labor, crganized the lives of, educated and trained approximately 

60,000 youths. It has supplied 197 new members to the party and 19,278 new 
members to the Youth Union. It has truined 2,414 elementary, middle level and 
college level cadres and 1,575 management cadres from production units to 

corporations, forestry sites and entcrprises. 

The Assault Youth Force has educated or reeducated 12,587 backward youths, the 

majority of whom joined the Assault Youth voluntarily or were settled in new 
land areas. 

Along with its work in economic constructicn and the education of youths, the 
Ho Chi Minh City Asse2’:.t Youth Force has also contributed to the defense of 

the fatherland and the fulfillment of our international obligation. Closely 
combining the economy and national defense, closely comdining labor and the 
Maintenance of combat readiness are the distinctive characteristic of the 

assault youth movement in the city that bears the nam of Uncle Ho. To support 
combat operations, assault youths dug and spread 100,000 cudic meters of dirt, 

built a 521 kilometer automated communication line, built or repaired 28 
bridges and transported and unloaded 200,000 tons of grain, food p: oducts, 
ammunition and military gear. Assault youths have directly participated in 96 
battles, capturing hundreds of enemy troops and killing or wounding thousands. 

From its diverse activities, the Assault Youth Force of Ho Chi Minh City has 
drawn many valuable experiences of theoretical and practical significance. 

First, it is necessary to adopt a correct policy while persevering and 

displaying high determination from the standpoint of the guidance provided as 
well as in organizing implementation. 

After the South was liberated and in the face of the pressing needs to build 
the economy and educate the new man, the Municipal Party Committee decided 
that the Assault Youth was a good way to bring youths together and create the 
conditions for them to make contributions and mature. The city's assault 
youth movement encountered very many 1ifficulties during the early years. At 
times, it seemed as though the movement would not survive. However, the 

Municipal Party Committee was quick to confirm that the Assault Youth 
represented developmrnt in the correct direction. The question was not 

whether to maintain or disband the Assault Youth, but how tc organize its 

activities in an effective manner consisten'\. with new requirements. With 

this, a series of organizational measures and measures to improve management 
was taken. These measures produced results, thus helping to gradually 
establish an increasingly effective model of the Assault Youth organization 
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and activities. The victory of the Assault Youth has mainly been a victory of 

the correct leadership and the steadfast and creative guidance provided by the 

Municipal Party Committee and People's Committee. 

Secondly, the requirements of productive iabor and the requirements involved 

in molding the new man must be combined in a way that is balanced. The mode 
of education employed by the Assault Youth is to forge and train youths 
through labor, production and combat support activities. In addition, Assault 

Youth units also employ many other very diverse and comprehensive forms of 

education, including political education, academic education, military 

education, literary and art activities and activities designed to build a 

cultured and hygienic way of life. 

A model that combines an industrial-agricultural labor school with an economic 
unit (farm-forestry site) has been widely applied within the Assault Youth and 

hz.s served a good purpose in production as well as in the education of the new 
man. 

Thirdly, it is necessary to display a sense of responsibility and love in 

looking after the living condition of youths and necessary to establish a good 
relationship between the obligations and rights of youths. The Assault Youth 
organization has created the conditions for countless young persons to make 

contributions and mature. The education provided by the Assault Youth 

organization is effective because it is based on a feeling of love and sense 
of responsibility toward youths. The leaders of the city have regularly 
visited with assault youths to gain an understanding of the sivuation with 

their work, with their living conditions and look after their interests. This 
understanding and trust shown by the older revolutionary generation have given 

youths a solid foundation upon which to struggle and make progress. 

Fourthly, the Assault Youth must be supported through the combined strength of 

the city. The Assault Youth Force of Ho Chi Minh City is an economic 
organization set up by the Youth Union. However, it is directly subordinate 

to the Municipal People’s Committee and operates under the state sanagement 

mechanism. AS ar economic unit, the activities of the Assault Youth are 

highly coordinated. These activities can only be effective when they are 

supported by related departments, sectors and units. The city’s Assault Youth 
Force has received *ncouragement and inspiration, received material assistance 

and policies and procedures have been promptly worked out. As a result, the 
Assault Youth Force has managed to overcome many difficulties and successfully 
perform its political and socio-economic tasks. 

Fifthly, the organization and operations of the Assault Youth must be based on 

socialist economic accounting and business practices. The experience of the 
early years showed that the Assault Youth Force could not survive if its 
operations continued to be based on state subsidies. The Ho Chi Minh City 

Assault Youth Force made it through the difficult period of 1979 and went on 
to develop into what it is today as a result of promptly adopting the new 

Management mechanism. The units of the Assault Youth made fundamental changes 
to their methods of organizing and managing economic activities. On the basis 
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of signing contracts, the Assault Youth Force organizes planned economic 

activities with economic-technical quotas, product contracts with sections and 

groups of laborers and wages based on the results of work. 

The city's entire Assault Youth Force is one economic organization divided 

into two basic management levels: the force level and the basic production- 

business unit level. Tne force level has the function of providing 
administrative-eccnomic management like a service of a province or 

municipality. The basic vrit level (Assault Youth farms, forestry sites and 

enterprises) has the function of managirg production and business like a 

state-operated economic unit. 

During the past 10 years, besides its victories, which characterize the 
movement, the Ho Chi Minh City Assault Youth movement has also displayed sdéme 
shortcomings which it must correct in order to enter a new stage of 
development. 

1. Some Assault Youth farms, forestry sites and enterprises are utilizing 

only a small percentage of their land, have not widely applied technical 

advances in production and do not know how to combine specialization with 
genera. development. 

2. At many farg@s and in many production sections and units, yields are not 

high or stable. (For example, Unit 9's sugarcane yield was 30 tons per 

hectare in 1984 but only 25 tons per hectare in 1985. The survival rate of 

newly planted rubber at the Daknong Rubber Corporation ¢dces not exceed 50 
percent. 

3. The living conditions of assault youths, although improved, are still 

poor. Food, shelter, clothing and cultural activities are inadequate, poor or 

prigitive and do not truly serve to attract youths, particularly youths from 
the city. 

4. The dropout rate of the Assault Youth and students in recent years has 

continued to run at about 30 percent. The rate at which assault youths have 

been accepted into the Youth Union has also been roughly 30 percent. 

The problemas described above stem from a host of objective and subjective 
causes. 

To rt: tin with, the Assault Youth economy has not truly been brought within the 
syst’ 4 of planning, plans and balances of the state and has not been promptly 

or fully provided with the necessary production and living conditions. 

The Assault Youth Force consists of volunteer youths, youths who are 
fulfilling their economic and national defense obligations and backward 
youths. Consequently, its organization is not homogeneous. The majority of 
these youths lack knowledge of an occupation and are not accustomed to work, 
to the environment in new land areas. A small number has also been influenced 
by the old way of life, by negative social phenomena. 
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The scientific and technical activities of the Assault Youth are not 

systematic and are not conducted in accordance with clearly defined goals and 
programs. Very few scientific-technical agencies have involved themselves in 

the production activities of the Assault Youth. Elementary and advanced 

occupational training based on the requirements of organizing production and 

making technical improvements is not being widely provided. 

The political education being provided within Assault Youth units is still 

simple in content and somewhat monotonous in fors. 

Some aspects of day to day management within Assault Youth units are nct as 

good as they could be, are not truly rational. 

Through 10 years of struggle and development, the Ho Chi Minh City Assault 
Youth Force has truly become a revolutionary movement of the city's youth, 
become an organization that brings large numbers of young gwen and women to 

economic conr*ruction and helps to perform important tasks of the country. 

The model that is the activities of the Assault Youth is of isgportant 
Significance and suggests a correct direction for tne youth movement of the 

entire country to take. 

The existing problems and shortcomings do not negate the correct nature or the 

robust vitality of the assault youth sovement. SB5y squarely facing its 

weaknesses and deficiencies and struggling to correct thes, the Ho Chi Minh 
City Assault Youth will surely record even larger achievements. 

7809 
CSO: 4209/8607 
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PARTY ACTIVITIES AND GOVERNMENT VIETNAM 

TAY NINH REPORTS SUCCESS WITH ‘COMMUNIST YOUTH PROJECTS” 

Hanoi THANH NIEN in Vietnamese May 86 pp 15-17 

{Article by Huynh Phu Lac: “Communist Youth Projects, the Direction in Which 
the Forces of Tay Ninh's Youth Are Advancing") 

{Text] With 4,200 square kilometers of natural land and a 240 kilometer 
border with Cambodia, as a base of the revolution in the two wars of 
resistance against the French colonialists and the U.S. imperialists and as 

the focal point of the war along the southwestern border, Tay Ninh is a 
province that has suffered very extensive destruction in war. In addition, 
the province is also home to the leading bodies of the Cao Dai religion, which 
is constantly used by reactionaries to oppose and attack the revolution. 

Although it is said that the province was liberated in April 1975, Tay Ninh 

actv.ally only vegan its development in January 1979, which it did against the 
background of the very difficult circumstances resulting from the consequences 
of the war, small-scale production and the opposition mounted by counter- 
revolutionary forces. The Youth Union work and youth movement of Tay Ninh 
also faced many uncertainties. By consolidating and building its 

organization, developing its forces, training cadres and experimenting with 
many different modes of operation, Tay Ninh, once a province where the 
movement was weak, made strong progress and was recognized by the Youth Union 
Central Committee as the best province in eastern Nam Bo's emulation movement 
for 3 consecutive years (1963, 1954 and 1985). 

These achievements have mainly been the result of the concern and leadership 

shown and provided by the various party committee echelons, by the Secretariat 
and the departments of the Youth Union Central Committee and the support and 

assistance provided by the administration and the departments and sectors on 
the various levels. On the other hand, the Youth Union members and youths of 
Tay Ninh have made every effort to chart a course for themselves, to develop a 
model of activities consistent with the economic and social circumstances of 
the province and the traits of youths to give impetus to the movement and 
develop it in every respect. 

An agricultural province in which the majority of cropland is dry and can only 
be used to produce one unstable crop per year, the people of Tay Ninh 
supported the opening of the Dau Tieng water conservancy project.Nevertheless, 
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organizing the construction of this project was cnly the key to removing the 

obstacles facing agricultural production and the development of agriculture. 

The scale of the project drew everyone's interest but also caused apprehension 

on the part of more than a few persons. As designed, the project has a 

storage capacity of 1.45 billion cubic meters of water, enough to irrigate 
172,000 nectares of farmland and increase the number of crops raised on this 

land from one to two or three per year. The project has been combined with 

the construction of 14 nydroelectric power stations with a total rated 
Capacity of 6,466 kw. The project requires that 30 million cubic seters of 

dirt be dug and 70 million cubic meters of dirt be spread. It also requires 
510,000 cubic meters of concrete and 60,000 cubic meters of building stone. 
[t nas been divided into two parts. Part one consisted of the reservoir, 
Spillways, the main dam, the auxiliary dam and the eastern canal and the 

western canal constructed by the central level. The remaining part consisted 
of level I, level [I, level [II and field canals and ditches, including the 

projects along canals, which have been constructed by the locality and 

required that the following figures be met by 1985: 7,173,330,000 cubic 
meters of dirt dug and spread, 16,000 cubic meters of concrete, 6,800 cubic 
meters of building stone and the mobilization of more than 9 million gandays 

at the quota. 

If the Youth Union hac not agreed to take the lead on a project of such 

importance, of such far-reaching economic and social significance, and had it 

not been under direct guidance, construction would still have been carried out 

mainly by youths but the Youth Union organization would certainly have not 

played a marked role and the growth and development of youths would ~%t have 

been recorded, either. Recognizing this fact also entailed an entire 

process... 

In *981--the year construction started--through \he approach of widely 

mobilizing the people of the province and lacking experience in how to 
organize construction, only 73,376 cubic meters of dirt were dug and spread in 
117,10 mandays at the quota. This geager result caused gauch concern, and 

everyone wanted to make a breakthrough. At the start of the 1982 construction 
season, beginning in Hlep Tan Village in Hoa Thanh District, youths case 

forward and agreed to mobilize forces and organize construction for the party 

committee and administration. And, it having become the first unit to carry 
out the village's construction work by means of "youth projects," the upper 
levels of the Youth Union promptly provided Hlep Tan with guidance, corrected 

its mistakes and introduced this new method of operating at other other 
places. It was applied next by the Chau Thanh District Youth Union and the 
worksite of the bloc of manual workers and civil servants of the professional 
schools. Then, a number of other units, such as Ben Cau, Hoa Thanh and Duong 
Minh Chau Districts, studied and applied this method. This change produced 
results. During the 1982 construction season, 426,027 cubic meters of dirt 
were dug and spread in 429,813 mandays at the quota. In this change, Hiep Tan 
Village, with its new way of working, stood out among the rest. But these 
results also fell far short of requirements. 

At the start of the 1983 construction season--the year that marked a turning 
point in the process of building the project--and with the guidance of the 

provincial party committee and the support of the people of the province and 



the provincial Fatherland Front Committee, the Standing Committee of the 
provincial Youth Union decided to hold a congress of youth on the water 
conservancy front te express the determination of youths and discuss effective 
ways of organizing construction. It was computed that if, with more than 
100,000 youths in the province, each youth was mobilized to work 30 days per 
year and dug and spread 1 cubic meter of dirt per day, roughly 3 million cubic 
meters of construction work could be completed in one season. Thus, the key 

questions became how to gobilize and organize the largest possibie force of 

youths to participate in construction and which policies and procedures 

concerning emulation, praise and awards would mobilize youths to participate 

on a long-terg@ basis. This being its assessment, the congress decided to 
raise the legal norm from 1.2 million cubic meters of dirt dug and spread to 
2.5 gwillion cubic sgeters, discussed construction measures and organized the 
Signing of emulation pledges among the various units. This bold decision 
inspired many persons but there were also some who maintained that this target 
was “unthinkable.*" Following the congress, tine Standing Committee of the 
provincial Youth Union guided the effort to widely introduce the Hiep Tan 
Village model to the various units within the province, reorganized forces, 

provided practical technical training and, most importantly, discussed with 
the party committees and people’s committees on the various levels the sending 
of cadres and Youth Union members to directly participate in the worksite 
command in order to lead, guide and organize construction. At the same time, 
the various levels of the Youth Union arranged for Youth Union gembers and 
youths to study and gain a thorough understanding of the importance of the 

project in the province's socio-economic development and «encouraged youths to 
play the assault role on this important front. 

Clearly, this proved to be a correct solution to a difficult problem: during 

the 1983 construction season, 2,288,253 mandays at the quota were mobilized to 
dig and spread 1,653,952 cubic meters of dirt, 37 percent more than planned, 
and 375 cubic meters of concrete plus 114 cubic meters of building stone were 
used in high quality work that met technical requi-ements. In the 
construction process, as a result of promptly gaining experience, many units 
underwent strong change, such as Chau Thanh, Hoa Thanh, Go Dau and Duong Minh 
Chau Districts, Tan Bien City and the villages of Hao Duc, Cam Giang, Loc 
Ninh, Tan Hung and Binh Minh. Hiep Tan Village further confirmed the 
correctness of its method of operation. 

This victory, although only an initial one, proved the superiority of units 
that organize their work as a communist youth project and mobilize forces in 

the same way that corvee labor is mobilized. This prompted the cadres on the 
various levels of the Youth Union to think about whether they could 

successfully apply this approach on a province-wide scale. In particular, if 
efforts were focused on the leading edge, would they then give impetus to the 
entire movement or cause a setback in the other aspects of Youth Union work 

and in the youth and teenager aovement within the province? How could they 
combine guidance on the front and guidance in the rear in a way that is 
rational? After considering their options, discussing these questions, 
conducting research and receiving the support of many leaders, the standing 
com@ittee of the provincial Youth Union organization decided to expand the 
scale of this model of operation to tne entire province, its thinking being 
that this is the leading edge of local economic development and that the 
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success of these projects would be of enormous significance not only 

economically, but politically and socially as well. Youths must be in this 

forefront, must undertake that which is difficult and new in order to fulfill 

their assault role. On the other hand, the realities of the 3 previous years 

had proven that worksites are a large, general school for youths. Many 

cadres, Youth Union members and other youths grew and matured at worksites 

and, through these worksites, the forces of the revolution (the party, the 

Youth Union and the Women’s Union) developed strongly. Collective labor has 
given youths an enthusiasm for work, restored genuine values to gany youths 

ard cemented interpersonal relations as well as the tles between people and 

the cause of revolution, precisely in tne way reflected in the slogan of the 
Hiep Tan Village worksite: "We build the worksite, the worksite builds us." 
This being its thinking and not allowing this opportunity to be missed, the 

Standing Committee of the provincial Youth Union organization suggested to and 
received the approval of the provincial party committee and the provincial 

people’s committee to name these worksites "Communist Youth worksites” during 

the 1983 summary conference. With this decision, the apparatus was revamped 
from the provincial to the district and village levels. All levels of the 
Youth Union sent cadres, practically all of whom are secretaries, deputy 
secretaries or standing committee members, to serve as commanders or deputy 

commanders. The commands of many distric*® and village worksites consist 

entirely of cadres and Youth Union members. Youth units undertook the 

establishment of construction and assembly units. This lead to the formation 
of a system of Communist Youth worksites extending from the provincial to the 

district and village levels on the water conservancy front. 

Having been given the honor of working at a “Communist Youth worksite," 
cadres, Youth Union members, members of the Women's Union, other youths and 
even teenagers performed their work with enthusiasm. Very many youths 

volunteered to work at their worksite two or three times during a single 
construction season and perforwed their work in a conscientious ganner. They 
have made many innovations that are of value and have yielded large returns. 
Although we still face many questions concerning the management mechanism and 
the organization, coordination and guidance of construction work, it is clear 
that the new model of operation has set a correct direction for the Youth 

Union and the shock role of youths. 

From the water conservancy front, the practice of accepting "Communist Youth 
projects” was expanded by the entire province to other fields on varying 
scales and with many good results. Some of tnese projects stand out, such as 
the "Youth State Rubber Farm,” various construction and assembly projects, 
support projects serving agriculture, small industry and the handicraft 

trades, public welfare other projects, which have gradually drawn the 
participation of large numbers of youths in the economic, cultural and social 
development of the province and have won igh praise from the various party 
committee echelons and the people. Also through this model, the Youth Union 

has strengthened its organization. Its real forces have been developed and it 
has learned how to employ a mode of operation that attracts large numbers of 
youths. The quality of activities at the Communist Youth projects is 
completely different from the quality seen on other projects. For example, at 
the Youth State Rubber Farm, the Youth Union has undertaken everything from 
the clearing of land to the planting of new trees and appointed a board of 
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directors that consists entirely of Youth Union cadres. The farm exceeded its 

planting plan by 230 percent during the first year and by 36 percent during 
the second year, and the quality of this work was high. It has made full use 
of land by planting various subsidiary food crops as companion crops and has 
gradually improved and raised the living standards of workers. 

In summary, in the situation that exists now, a situation which increasingly 
requires that the Youth Union participate in every field of activity, 

particularly in the economic field, basing Youth Union activities on the mode 
of accepting Communist Youth projects under the requirements set by the Youth 
Union Central Committee has begun to solve the problem of how to gain the 
participation of youths in revolutionary action sovements with hign 

productivity, quality and efficiency. Of course, the management sechanisz, 
the organization of the apparatus and the plan employed must be carefully 
patterned to suit each project and job. But those projects called "Comaunist 
Youth projects" do have the ability to mobilize and attract large numbers of 

youths and have introduced to the Youth Union an effective mode of operation. 
These are matters that we would like to address in subsequent articles. 
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PARTY ACTIVITIES AND GOVERNMENT VIETNAM 

ACTIVITIES, MAKEUP OF ASSAULT PROPAGANDA YOUTH UNIT DESCRIBED 

Hanoi THANH NIEN in Vietnamese May 86 pp 24-25 

{Article by Phung Quang: "The Assault Propaganda Youth Unit") 

(Tex: ] Editorial Note: beginning with this issue, TAP CHI THANH NIEN will 
present to the persons engaged in propaganda work and basic Youth Union cadres 
a number of different forms of propaganda and methods of performing propaganda 
work among youths. It is hoped that you will look forward to reading these 
articles and giv2 us your opinions concerning thea. 

The Assault Propaganda Youth Unit is a mobile propaganda unit that 
Simultaneously makes comtined use of sany different forms of information and 
agitation in order to make an impact upon the persons towarc whom propaganda 
is aimed through a direct audio and visual experience. 

The Assault Propaganda Ycuth Unit, which is established within basic Youth 

Union organizations, performs its propaganda work within its unit and within 
the locality in which the members of the unit reside. The activities of the 
unit are mobile, assault-type activities conducted after work hours or on 
holidays and Sundays. In border areas where fighting is occurring or at 
remote places, the unit operates as a combut support and production support 
force. When necessary, it can participate in combat to defend the hamlet or 
village or partake in labor in the spirit of “doing what one says others 
should do.” 

The methods employed by the Assault Propaganda Youth Unit are very diverse. 
The specific methods applied depend upon the material conditions and 
capabilities of each locality and basic unit. Ordinarily, however, the 

following three are employed: 

First, there is vei*bal agitation. This is the primary method employed by the 
unit. It is also the central, foremost task of assault propaganda. Verbal 
agitation encompasses the reporting of news and various verbal propaganda 
presentations. News consists of general news, news about the basic unit, 
emulation news, news about good perscns and good work...taken from the press 
or written in concise fashion by members of the unit and either reported 
directly to persons or broaccast over a loudspeaker. Verbal propaganda 
consists of giving talks on current events, disseminating knowledge, 
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disseminating positions and policies, giving talks on traditions, on examples 
of good persons and good work...all in the format of presentations dealing 
with one particular subject. Attention must be given to utilizing dialogue 
and question and answer sessions, both of which are folk gethocs that 

listeners find very interesting. 

Secondly, there is agitation by seans of various forms of direct observation. 
This is a mode of propaganda that is consistent with the science of knowledge 
and is very well suited to the psychology of the young. Its isgpact is repid. 
It draws everyone's attention and leaves a strong and lasting iapact. 
Agitation through direct observation consists of small exhibits of 
photographs, paintings or articles, slide presentations or news and 

Gocumentary filgs and an agitation booth containing flags, slogans, banners, 
motivational paintings, news letters, printed excerpts of the words of leaders 
or excerpts from resolutions, policies and so forth. In particular, there 
should also be paintings that praise or criticize the persons and things 

occurring in the locality or basic unit or negative phenomena that need tu de 
criticized. 

Thircly, there is agitation through lite:sture and art eitner written and 
performed by the members of the unit themselves or selected because their 

contents conforms with the propaganda theme. The impact of agitational 

literature and art is that they evoke in the audience aesthetic feelings as 

they gain an understanding what is being presented, thus gaking the 

effectiveness of propaganda greater. Agitational literature and art gust be 
small in scale and concise and consist of solo vocal performgances, the recital 
of poetry, folk verses sung in a lively manner, satirical folk poetry, 
political ballads, one act plays... Attention gust be given to making use of 
folk songs, a few short dance acts or circus and magic acts, the themes of 

which gust be closely associated with the theme of the propagarda. 

The tnree methods mentioned above are closely interrelated. They support and 
have an impact upon one another and gust be applied in accordance with the 

following principle: verbal agitation is of central importance, agitation 
through direct observation is extremely importart and agitational literature 
and art are very necessary. When activities are being conducted, these 

different methods gust be incorporated in one complete prograg, with the 
various items that make up each method being interspersed in a sensible way to 
serve the propaganda objective. An effort should be made to avoid separating 
verbal propaganda from agitation through direct observation or placing 
literary and art activities at the end of the prograa, instead of 
interspersing them throughout the program, thereby turning these activities 
into a mass cultural entertainment progran. 

The Assault Propaganda Youth Unit is generally utilized during propaganda 

drives to present new positions and policies, to encourage emulation and the 

movement of forces to the production front, to teach tradition or to 
disseminate scientific and technical knowledge, to spread the civilized way of 
life... The unit is especially well suited to themes that deal with combating 
negative phenomena and the enemy's psychological wa. To bulld a strong 

Assault Propagand. Youth Unit that conducts highly effective activities, 
attention must be given to the following several points: 
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The youths who gake up the Assault Propaganda Youth Unit must be properly 

selected. The unit should consist of 5 to & persons and their participation 
in the unit gust be voluntary. The semters of the unit aust be persons who 

possess political prestige, possess a certain amount of knowledge, are zealous 
about their work and possess an aptitude for one of the aspects of 
informat‘onal and agitational work. It is necessary to sake good use of the 
force of young propagandists, cultural and inforgation cadres and young 
scientific and technical cadrss. Special attention must be given to utilizing 
the students at colleges, vuvcational giddle schools and general sgiddle schools 
during the summer gonths and during the time they spend working or engaged in 
practical training within the locality. 

Once a unit has been organized, an activity theme plan aust be forsulated. 

Activity themes must be based on the issues on which the upper level of the 
Youth Union has directed that propaganda and educational efforts be focused at 
each point in time. They must be based on the issues about which the youths 

at the basic unit wish to lvarn. During each phase o” activity, usually only 
one theme can be the subject of propagande. Therefvure, it is necessary to 

select as the theme that matter which is gost practical and in which the 
largest number of persons is interested. The matter selected sust have depth, 
be precisely defined, be genuine and new, be well suited to the persons toward 
whom it is directed and wust facilitate the use of the various forms of 

infcrmation and agitation. 

In the course of the unit's work, the following three steps aust be taken: 

--Making good preparations: this includes preparing the content and form of 
the unit's activities, preparing its organization and thinking and providing 
training. The contents of these activities must always be corrected where 
wrong and enhancei. The forms of these activities must conatantly be igproved. 

The entire unit must always be ready to go perform its task. 

Establishing its area of operation: the places where the unit will be 
conducting activities must be contacted and preparations gust be sade in 

advance so that the unit can take the initiative in arranging its program, in 

adding or deleting program items, to suit its audience and can quickly set up 
for its activities, thus insuring that the various types of activity exert 
their full impact. Attention aust be given to places where the youth 
population is large, where there are many separate production sections and 
where there are many complex categories of youths. 

Promptly gaining experience: the process of the unit's activities is also a 

professional training process. I[t is necessary to proaptly Listen to the 

assessments of the party committee, the administration and the mass of youths. 
A weeting must be hel¢ following each activity to draw experience, promptly 
improve one another's »rofessional skills, bduild the spirit of responsibility 

and the sense of colle-tivism and strengthen the unit's internal unity. 
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AGRICULTURE oe 

BRIEFS 

AGRICULTURAL PRODUCTION PROGRESS--Hanoi VNA 16 October--Over the past 6 years, 

Vietnam's agricultural production has overcome many difficulties caused by 
adverse weather conditions and obtained remarkable achievements. Its food 
output rose from 15.07 million tons in 1981 to 18.2 million tons in 1985. 
Of these figures, the rice output increased from 12.55 million tons to 15.7 
million tons, maize from 115,500 tons to 590,000 tons and soybean from 56,400 
tons to 86,000 tons. Along with the development of food and subsidiary food 
crops, Vietnam's livestock breeding has also made notable progress: the pig 

herd raised from 10,049,000 in 1981 to 13,000,000 in 1985; poultry from 
69,800,000 to 92,800,000; cattle from 4,140,000 to 5,200,000. Fish output 
increased from 500,000 tons in 1981 to 800,000 tons last year. Over the past 
6 years, more than 30 new high-yield crop varieties have been recognised and 
put into mass production and many modern farming techniques applied. These 

achievements result from the great efforts of farmers backed by the party 

and state's judicious economic policy, the assistance of socialist countries, 
the Soviet Union in particular, and other friendly countries and international 

organizations including the UN Food and Agricultural Organization (FAO). 
[Text] [Hanoi VNA in English 0657 GMT 16 Oct 86 OW] /12232 
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